

SANATANA DHARMA COLLEGE

ALAPPUZHA

Affiliated to the University of Kerala Reaccredited by NAAC with A+ grade



CRITERION: 6

Governance, Leadership and

Management

6.1.1

College Calendar



SANATANA DHARMA COLLEGE

Affiliated to University of Kerala
Re Accredited by NAAC with A+ Grade (3rd Cycle)
Sanatanapuram. P.O, Alappuzha – 688 003.
Phone: 0477-2269350
sanatanamalp@gmail.com
www.sdcollege.in
www.sdcollege.ac.in



CALENDAR 2023 - 2024

Name of Student			
Class	. Batch	Adm.No	
Address			
Telephone No			
Name of Parent	/Guardian		



COLLEGE CREST

सत्यम्, शिवम्, सुन्दरम् conveys the essential and fundamental nature of our life. सत्यम् means the Eternal Truth, शिवम् symbolises the bright and good aspects of the Universe, सुन्दरम् stands for the everlasting beauty that underlines cosmic life. To sum up, it is that which is ever true brilliant or auspicious and beauty par excellence which nothing can be said worth its existence or life. The circle that surrounds the angles within portrays the eternal nature of the Universe. The tree is the tree of knowledge of life and the three angles represent the Trinity, the Lords of Creation, Sustenance and Dissolution.

പ്രാർത്ഥനാഗാനം

സത്യം സനാതന ധർമ്മ പ്രശാന്തി നിത്യവും ബാലഹൃദയത്തിലേകി ഉത്തമദീപശിഖയായ് ലസിക്കും വിശാവിദ്യാലയ കേന്ദ്രമേ വെൽക

> ഭക്തിപ്രകർഷരായ് ഇദ്ദീപനാളം പിഞ്ചുകരങ്ങൾ കൊളുത്തി കൊളുത്തി അജ്ഞാനമാകും തമസ്സിനെ മാറ്റി വിജ്ഞാന ദീപ്തി ചൊരിയണേ ഈശാ

സബലൻ ബലഹീനനെയഭ്യുദ്ധരിക്കാൻ സഹജരിൽ മമതതൻ സമത വിതയ്ക്കാൻ മനതാരിൽ വാക്കിൽ പ്രവൃത്തിയിലെല്ലാം പരമോപകാരിയാം ധർമ്മമേ വെൽക

> ഇളതാകും മനതാരിൽ ശിക്ഷണശക്തി പ്രതിമാത്രംമെല്ലെ പകർന്നുപരത്തി ഉലകെങ്ങും സുരഭില സൂനങ്ങളായി പരിചിലീസന്ദേശമുയരണേ ദേവാ

അസതോ മാ സദ്ഗമയാ തമസോ മാ ജ്യോതിർഗമയാ മൃത്യോർ മാ അമൃതം ഗമയാ ഓം ശാന്തിഃ ശാന്തിഃ ശാന്തിഃ

രചന : യശഃശരീരനായ മങ്കൊമ്പ് രാഘവപണിക്കർ, റിട്ടയേഡ്

മലയാളം അധ്യാപകൻ, എസ്.ഡി.വി. സ്കൂൾ, ആലപ്പുഴ

സംഗീതം : ശ്രീ. ചേർത്തല ആർ. സുരേഷ് പൈ, മ്യൂസിക് ടീച്ചർ, എസ്.ഡി.വി. ഇംഗ്ലീഷ് മീഡിയം H.S.S., ആലപ്പുഴ

രാഗം : ഹമീർ കല്യാണി, ബിഹാഗ് (ആദ്യത്തെ നാലു ഖണ്ഡികകൾ)

ശ്ലോകം : രേവതി

CONTENTS

		Page No.
1	Introduction	 7
2	Succession list of Managers	 10
3	Succession list of Principals	 10
4	College Council	 11
5	Teaching Staff	 12
6	Non-teaching Staff	 20
7	Programmes Offered	 23
8	Scheme of University Examinations	 25
9	Fee Regulations	 62
10	Schedule of Fees	 65
11	Conduct and Discipline	 67
12	Library & Reading Room	 69
13	Physical Education	 71
14	National Cadet Corps.	 72
15	National Service Scheme	 72
16	Complaints Committee	 74
17	Public Information Officer	 75
18	Anti Ragging Cell	 74
19	Career and Placement Cell	 74
20	Other Information	 73
21	Endowments	 76
22	List of holidays for 2023	 79
23	Calendar 2023-24	 80
24	General Time Table 2023-24	 82
25	General Information	 87

SANATANA DHARMA VIDYASALA, ALAPPUZHA

1. INTRODUCTION

THE SANATANA DHARMA VIDYASALA was founded on 18 January, 1905 by a team of socially committed citizens of Alappuzha led by Rao Bahadur K.A.Krishna Iyengar, Dr.S.Venkitarama Naidu and others, on the inspiration and motivation of the eminent Theosophist Dr.Annie Besant. In the year 1946, by the efforts of Sri.K.Parthasarathy lyengar and Sri. V. Sundararaj Naidu, sons of the founding fathers, a college under the name Sanatana Dharma College was started in the Vidyasala compound, which was inaugurated by Sir. C.P. Ramaswamy lyer, the Diwan of erstwhile State of Travancore. In 1950, the college was shifted to Kalarcode, where it is functioning since then. In 1967, Sanatana Dharma Vidyasala was bifurcated into S.D.V. High School for Boys and S.D.V. High School for Girls. The long cherished wish of the public in and around Alappuzha town was fulfilled in the year 1962 when Sanatana Dharma Vidyasala started an English Medium School, affiliated to the Central Board of Secondary Education, New Delhi by the untiring efforts of late Sri.K.Parthasarathy lyengar. In June 2000, consequent to the delinking of Pre-degree course from affiliated colleges, S.D.V.Higher Secondary School offering Plus One and Plus Two courses came into existence. The Sanatana Dharma Vidyasala also entered the unaided / self financing fields of higher education by starting an unaided / self financing Arts & Science College under the name S.D.V. College of Arts & Applied Science by offering three career related U.G. courses during 2013-2014. At present, the Sanatana Dharma Vidyasala is offering education facilities from L.K.G. to Research level.

SANATANA DHARMA VIDYASALA, a non-profit making institution registered under the Companies act, has contributed much to the social, cultural and educational activities of Alappuzha. The Vidyasala, which celebrated its centenary in the year 2004-2005, with a students strength of more than 6000 and staff 350, owns and manages the following educational institutions.

- 1) S.D.V. High School for Girls
- 2) S.D.V. High School for Boys
- 3) Sanatana Dharma College
- 4) S.D.V. English Medium Higher Secondary School (Affiliated to CBSE)
- 5) S.D.V. Boys' Higher Secondary School
- 6) S.D.V. College of Arts and Applied Science

The Sanatana Dharma Vidyasala is administered by a Managing Committee consisting of:

- 1) Sri. R. Krishnan, M.Com., FCA (President)
- 2) Sri. N. Neelakantan (Secretary)
- 3) Sri. P.S. Raghavan (Member)
- 4) Sri. S. Ramanand
- 5) Sri. P. Krishna Kumar, BE (Member)
- 6) Sri. A. Sivasubramonian (Member)



SANATANA DHARMA COLLEGE

CALENDAR 2023 - 2024

Sanatana Dharma College, Alappuzha, was established on 20 June, 1946 in response to an increasing demand for higher education in the erstwhile State of Travancore. S.D.College grew out of Sanatana Dharma Vidyasala and was started as a Degree college in Arts, Science and Commerce. At present the college offers education facilities with 13 under Graduate and 9 Post Graduate courses along with research facilities in 9 disciplines. The college completed 75 years on 20 June, 2021 and celebrates 2021-2022 as the Platinum **Jubilee Year.** The Sanatana Dharma College is affiliated to the University of Kerala as per Kerala University Act of 1974 and the college got re-accredited (3rd cycle) with A+ Grade in 2017 by National Assessment and Accreditation Council (NAAC). S.D.C. is the first college under the university of Kerala to get NAAC A+ Accreditation in 2017. The college is also the winner of Kerala State Award 2018 for Contribution to renewable energy. It is also recognized by UGC under 2(f) and 12(B). The college celebrates June 20, every year as Founders' Day.

The present Manager of Sanatana Dharma College is Sri. P. Krishna Kumar.

2. SUCCESSION LIST OF MANAGERS

- 1. Sri.K.Parthasarathy lyengar
- 2. Sri.N.Narayanaswamy
- 3. Sri.P.Venugopal
- 4. Sri.C.K.Parameswara Panicker From 19-5-2003 to 14-3-2007
- 5. Sri. J. Krishnan From 15-3-2007 to 28-02-2017
- 6. Sri. P. Krishnakumar From 01-03-2017 -

3. SUCCESSION LIST OF PRINCIPALS

1946-1948	Dr. // C. Dadmanahha Ivar M. A. J. T. D. Ca
.,	Dr.K.S.Padmanabha Iyer M.A., L.T., D.Sc.
1948-1951	Prof.A.Gopala Menon M.A., B.Com. (London)
1951-1962	Prof. V. Ramanathan M.A., L.T.,
1962-1967	Prof.A.V.Akhileswara Iyer M.A.
1967-1970	Prof.R.Vaidyanathan M.A., F.B.S.
1970-1971	Prof.N.S.Narasimha Shenoi M.A., B.T.
1971-1976	Prof. L.Chandrasekharan Nair M.A.
1976-1985	Prof.R.Rama lyer M.Sc.
1985-1986	Prof.C.K.Bharatha Varma M.A., M.Com.
1986-1990	Dr.R.Ramachandran Nair M.A., Ph.D.
1990-1997	Prof.D.Gopalakrishna Pillai M.Sc.
1997-1999	Dr.C.R.Mohanan Nair M.Sc., Ph.D.
1999-2000	Prof.N.Chandrasekharan Nair M.Sc., M.Phil.
2000-2001	Prof.T.Sukumaran M.Sc.
2001-2002	Prof.R.Jithendra Varma M.Sc., M. Phil.
01-04-02 to 26-08	3-02 Prof.V.T.Thrivikrama Bhattathiri M.A., M.Phil.
27-08-02 to 31-03	3-03 Prof.N.Ramakrishnan M.Sc.
01-04-03 to 15-0 ⁻⁷	I-05 Prof.K.C.Venugopal M.A., M.Phil.
15-01-05 to 31-03	3-06 Dr.V.Krishnan Nampoothiri M.Sc., Ph.D.
01-04-06 to 31-03	B-09 Prof. M. V. Sudarsanan M.Sc., M.Phil.
01-04-09 to 31-03	B-10 Dr. S. Krishnakumar M.A., M.Phil., Ph.D.
01-04-10 to 31-03	3-12 Dr. R. Chandrasekharan Nair M.Sc., M.Phil., Ph.D.
31-03-12 to 31-05	5-13 Prof. R. Ravikumar M.A., M.Phil.
01-06-13 to 31-03	3-16 Prof. R. Geethakrishna Pai M.Com., M.Phil.
01-04-16 to 31-05	5-18 Dr. S. Nataraja Iyer M.Com., PGDAM, MBA, Ph.D
11-06-18 to 30-04	1-22 Dr. P.R.Unnikrishna Pillai M.Sc., M.Phil., Ph.D.
11-04-22 to 31-0 ⁻	I-23 Dr. Saraswathy Antharjanam M.A., M.Phil., Ph.D. (In-charge)
01-02-23 to	Dr. K.H. Prema M.Sc., B.Ed., M.Phil., Ph.D.

4. COLLEGE COUNCIL

PRINCIPAL

Prof. Dr. K.H. Prema, Prof. of Chemistry

MEMBERS

Dr. Bindu Nair (Vice Principal & HOD of English)

Sri. V.C. Asokan M.A. (HOD of Economics)

Prof. Dr. G. Nagendra Prabhu, (HOD of Zoology) (Council Secretary)

Dr. P. Girija (HOD of Chemistry)

Dr. C. Dileep (HOD of Botany)

Dr. J. Veena (HOD of Hindi)

Dr. S. Ajayakumar (HOD of Malayalam)

Dr. S. Lekshmi (HOD of Physics)

Dr. M.G. Ashok Kumar (HOD of Mathematics)

Dr. M. Krishnan (HOD of Commerce)

Smt. S. Arya (HOD of Physical Education)

Dr. Dhanya V. (HOD of Microbiology)

Smt. Gopikrishna R. (HOD of History)

ELECTED TEACHER REPRESENTATIVES

Smt. Saritha M. (Assistant Professor of English)

Sri. Jith J. (Assistant Prof. of Physical Education

Sub. Lt. Dr. Vineeth Chandra K.S. (Assistant Professor of Commerce)

EXAMINATIONS (PH: 0477 2268365)

 Chief Supdt.: Dr. Maya B. Nair (Asst. Professor in Zoology) (Mob: 9495736621)

 Senior Asst. Supdt.: Dr. Sreejith K. Pisharady (Asst. Prof in Physics) (Mob: 9605609521)

WOMENS HOSTEL

 Warden: Dr. Sreeranjini S. M.Sc., B.Ed., Ph.D., (Asst. Professor in Botany) (Mob: 9747100808) Ph: 0477 2266331)

COLLEGE LEVEL MONITORING COMMITTEE (CLMC)

 Coordinator: Dr. Bindu Nair (Asso. Professor & HOD English & Vice Principal)

INTERNAL QUALITY ASSURANCE CELL (IQAC)

• Coordinator: Dr. S. Lekshmi (Asso. Professor & HOD Physics) (Mob: 9846387830)

CENTRE FOR GANDHIAN STUDIES (CGS)

 Coordinator: Dr. Prabhakaran Nair V.R. (Asso. Professor in Economics) (Mob: 9447583057)

5. TEACHING STAFF

Principal

Dr. K.H. Prema M.Sc., B.Ed., M.Phil., Ph.D.

P. G. DEPARTMENT OF ENGLISH

Dr. Bindu Nair M.A., M.Phil. Ph.D (Associate Professor & HOD & Vice Principal) Mazhuvancheril, North Gate, Vaikom. Ph: 04829 214234, 9447200718

Dr. Devi S. M.A., B.Ed., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Sreepurna, Temple Road, Kadavanthra P.O., Kochi-20, Ph: 0484 2205359 9496061995

Smt. Karthika R., M.A. (Assistant Professor) Sreelakshmi, Vazoor East P.O., Kottayam. Ph: 9048343944

Dr. Krishnanand A., M.A., Ph.D. (Asst. Professor)

'Kausthubham', T.K.M. College P.O., Karicode, Kollam - 5.

Ph: 9495500445

Smt. Neetha Prasad , M.A. M.Phil(Asst. Professor) 'Revathy', Maroor P.O., Elamannoor, Pathanamthitta.

Mob: 9497213645

Smt. Saritha M., M.A. B.Ed., (Asst. Professor) 'Vrindavan', A.N. Puram East, Alappuzha

Mob: 8089682933

Aswathy S., M.A., B.Ed. (Asst. Professor)

'Chembakassery' (PADMARAGAM) Zackaria Bazar, Alappuzha-688012.

Ph: 9846036901

Arathy S., M.A., B.Ed. (Asst. Professor)

'Bodhi', Karuvatta North P.O., Karuvatta, Alappuzha - 69055.

Ph: 9497335445

Parvathy R., M.A., B.Ed. (Asst. Professor)

Marassery Madom, Kannankulangara P.O., Tripunithura - 682301.

Ph: 9400516396

Dr. Chinmay Murali, M.A., M.Phil., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Kavara(H), Padinjarathara P.O., Wayanad - 673575,

Ph: 8848390150

Parvathy P., M.A., M.Phil., M.A. Philosophy (Assistant Professor) Sreeparvathy, Vellakinar, Alappuzha - 688001, Mob : 9037430080 Lakshmi S., M.A., M.Phil. (Assistant Professor)

Narayaneeyam, Edayaranmula, Pathanamthitta - 689532

Mob: 8547218840

Anand R., (Assistant Professor)

Nandanam, Sanathanapuram P.O.,

Alappuzha - 688003

Mob: 7736098074

P.G. DEPARTMENT OF MALAYALAM & SANSKRIT

Dr. S. Ajayakumar M.A., Ph.D. (Associate Professor & Head).

Malayalam, Punnapra North P.O., Alappuzha - 14.

Ph.: 0477-2965522, 9446376511, ajamalayalam@gmail.com

Dr. Sindu Antherjanam D., M.A., B. Ed., Ph.D. (Associate Professor) Bindu Bhavan, Muttom P.O., Haripad, Alappuzha.

Ph: 9446262624, dr.sinduantherjanam@gmail.com

Dr. K. Narayanan M.A., M. Ed., Ph. D. (Sanskrit) (Associate Professor) Harisree, Behind Eravumparambu Temple,

Sanatanapuram P.O. Alappuzha - 688003.

Mob: 9495505354

Dr. Devi K. Varma M.A., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor).

Prayag, Varanad P.O., Cherthala - 688539.

Ph: 9847691261

Dr. Sajithkumar M.A., B.Ed., Ph.D. PGDJ (Assistant Professor)

Evooreth, Cheppad P.O., Alappuzha - 690507

Ph: 9447484689.

Dr. Lekshmi Radhakrishnan, (Assistant Professor)

Krishna Nivas, CMC - 13, Cherthala P.O. - 688524

Mob: 9400283939

DEPARTMENT OF HINDI

Dr. Veena J., M.A., M. Phil, M. Ed., Ph.D. (Associate Professor & HOD) Parvanam, Vadackal P.O., Alappuzha. Ph : 0477-2266286, 9446858338

Dr. Jyothisree Balakrishnan M. A., B.Ed., M. Phil., Ph. D. (Associate Professor) Njavarackal, Muthukulam North, Muthukulam P.O., 690506.

Ph: 0479-2472065, 9447976933

Dr. Poornima R., M.A., B.Ed., M. Phil., Ph.D., (Associate Professor) Vathalloor Koyickal, Cheppad P.O., Alappuzha.

Ph: 0479-2474849, 9446285633

Dr. P. Sanjayan M.A., Ph.D., (Assistant Professor) Madhuramattam, Kidangoor Post, Kottayam - 686572

Ph: 7025604702, 6282057873

P.G. DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS & STATISTICS AND RESEARCH CENTRE

Dr. Ashok Kumar M.G., M.Sc., Ph.D. (Associate Professor & Head) Maram Kannezhathu, CMC-30, Cherthala P.O. - 688524,

Ph: 9846044082

Sri. P. Amalraj M.Sc., B.Ed., M. Phil. (Assistant Professor) Thaivachitath House, Pollethai P.O., Alappuzha - 688522.

Ph: 9447750138

Sri. Rakesh N. Nampoothiri M.Sc. (Assistant Professor) Rajbhavan (Paramboorillom), Kudamaloor P.O., Kottayam

Ph: 9446 824328

Dr. Bibin K. Jose M.Sc., M. Phil. Ph.D(Associate Professor) Kizhakkayil House, Kanam P.O., Kottayam - 686515

Ph: 9446664908

Smt. Ananthalakshmy V. MSc., M.Phil (Assistant Professor) Sreenilayam, East of Puthan Madam Temple, Kalarcode, Sanatanapuram P.O., Alappuzha - 688003

Ph: 9020299319

P.G. DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICS

Dr. S. Lekshmi M.Sc. Ph.D., (Associate Professor & Head)
Karukakuttyil, Kandaloor North, Pattoli Market P.O., Kayamkulam.

Mob: 9846387830, 9496320341

Dr. Sreejith K. Pisharady, M.Sc., Ph.D., (Assistant Professor) Kripa, Kandiyoor, Thattarambalam P.O., Mavelikkara - 690103

Ph: 9605609521, 8304809521

Dr. Rakesh Chandran S.B., M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Ganageeth, Near Karali, Parassala P.O., Thiruvananthapuram - 695502

Ph: 0471-2202335, 9446252335

Dr. Rajesh S.R., M.Sc. Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Akkilazhikath, Varinjam, Karamkode P.O., Kollam.

Ph: 9400235838

Smt. Manju V., M.Sc. (Assistant Professor)
Mampatta Kottaram. Othera P.O., Thiruvalla

Ph: 9447906025

Dr. Sreekanth J. Varma M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Sreevalsam, Thirunalloor P.O., Chethala - 688 541, Alappuzha

Ph: 9496179724

Dr. Sreeja Sreedharan R., M.Sc., M.Phil., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Sreedevi, PNRA-23, Pongammoodu, TVM-11

Mob: 9495977880

P.G. DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY AND RESEARCH CENTRE

Prof. Dr. K.H.Prema M.Sc., B.Ed., M.Phil., Ph.D. (Principal) Sreegomathi, Vadakkemadom, Mullakkal, Alappuzha.

Ph: 2261157, 9847704419

Dr. P.Girija M.Sc., B.Ed., M.Phil., Ph.D. (Associate Professor & HOD) Kalleli Sreekala, Sanathanam Ward, Alappuzha.

Ph: 9446787978

Dr. P.S.Parameswaran M.Sc. Ph.D. (Associate Professor) Thoppil House, Thirumala ward, Alappuzha - 688011

Ph: 0477-2230252, 9495738778

Dr. Manjumol K.A. M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Madhurima, Kuttoor P.O., Tiruvalla - 689106

Ph: 9447428426

Dr. Saranya S., M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Payikkattu, Mayithara P.O., Cherthala - 688 539

Mob: 9947488737

Dr. Vaisakh S.S., M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Chithiradam, Panayil, Chempazhanthy P.O., Thiruvananthapuram-695587 Mob: 9895994328

Dr. Rethikala P.K., M.Sc., M.Phil., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Mundakathil, Thottappally P.O., Alappuzha - 688 561 Mob: 9895594941

Dr. Chithra Sekhar V., M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Chitranjali, Anayadi P.O., Sooranad North, Kollam - 690561

Mob: 9496587635

Dr. Manoj N., M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor)

Nageri Illam, Pulpatta P.O., Manjeri, Malappuram - 676123

Mob: 9895337433

P.G. DEPARTMENT OF BOTANY & RESEARCH CENTRE

Dr. C. Dileep M. Sc., Ph. D. (Professor & HOD)

Apsara, Kallisery P.O., Chengannur - 689124.

Mob: 9446264129

Dr. V.N. Sanjai M.Sc., B.Ed., Ph. D. (Associate Professor) Sanjai Nivas, Keezhoor P.O., Thalayolaparambu, Kottyam - 686605

Mob: 9447475867, 8281212867, 0478-2877239

Dr. P.K. Bindu, M.Sc., B.Ed., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) 2B, Asset Rangoli, Opp. Nucleus Mall, Maradu, Kerala - 682304 Mob: 9847331116

Dr. Sreeranjini S. M.Sc., B.Ed., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Sreeramam, Vadackal P.O., Alappuzha.

Ph: 9747100808

Dr. Jose Mathew, M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Polachira Kunnumpuram, Sree Narayana Road, Ambadimala, Thiruvankulam, Ernakulam - 682305

Mob: 9744702847

DEPARTMENT OF MICROBIOLOGY

Dr. Dhanya V., M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor & HOD) Dhanya Nivas, CT Road, Perumbavoor, Ernakulam - 683542 Mob: 9495559439

Dr. Roshmi Thomas, M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor)
Vellapally House, Maramon P.O., Thiruvalla, Pathanamthitta - 689 549
Mob : 9495873876

P.G. DEPARTMENT OF ZOOLOGY & RESEARCH CENTRE

Prof. Dr. G.Nagendra Prabhu M.Sc., Ph.D. (Professor & HOD) Thoppil House, Thirumala Ward, Alapppuzha - 688 011, Ph: 0477-2262972, 9495017901

Dr. Maya B. Nair M.Sc., B.Ed., Ph. D. (Assistant Professor) Bhadradeepam, Paravoor P.O., Punnapra North, Alappuzha Mob: 9495130621

Dr. Akhil S.V., M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor)
Sreenivas (H), Kuzhipallil Illom, Thenhipalam P.O., Malappuram Dist. - 673636
Mob : 9746994705

Dr. Bindu P., M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Bindu Nivas, Thekkekulamakal, Behind Income Tax Office, M.O. Ward, Alappuzha - 688001

Mob: 9496273565

Dr. Vidya V., M.Sc., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Sreenikethan, Pratheeksha Residents Association, House No. 34, Harippad P.O., Alappuzha - 690514

Mob: 8547513831

P.G. DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMICS AND RESEARCH CENTRE

Sri. V.C. Asokan M.A. (Associate Professor & Head) Bhadra, Paravoor, Alappuzha.

Mob: 9495037671

Dr.S.Rajeshkumar M.A., Ph.D. (Associate Professor) Sandram, Naduvattom . P.O., Pallippad, Haripad.

Ph: 2409970, Mob: 9447265039

Dr. V. R. Prabhakaran Nair M.A., M. Phil, Ph.D. (Professor) Kudajadri, Puzhavathu, Changanachery P.O., Kottayam Ph: 9447583057

Capt. V. Anupama, M.A., M. Phil. (Assistant Professor) Padmam, Vellayil Road, Vadackal P.O., Alappuzha Mob: 9446414238

Dr. Jacob Chandy M.A., B. Ed. Ph.D.(Assistant Professor) Thoompunkal, Park Junction, Mavelikara, Ph: 0479-2302742

Smt. Jyothi Antherjanam S., M.A., B. Ed. (Assistant Professor) Pullamvazhi Illom (west), Thulamparambu Centre, Nr. Subrahmanyaswami Temple, Harippad, Alappuzha.

Ph: 9497718700

Smt. Gauri Krishna U. M.A. (Assistant Professor) Memana Koikonath, C.V. Road, Vikas Nagar, Sreekaryam P.O.,

Trivandrum - 695017

Ph: 9495905614

DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY & POLITICAL SCIENCE

Gopikrishna R., M.A., M.Phil, (Assistant Professor & HOD) Gopika, Ponga P.O., Nedumudy, Alappuzha

Mob: 9400912227

Meera Sivadas, M.A., M.Phil, (Assistant Professor)

Padma Vilasom, Kurathikad P.O., Mavelikkara, Alappuzha - 690107

Mob: 9656971507

Dr. Vishnu Sreevalsan, M.A. (Hist.), M.A. (Archaeology.), Ph.D. (Assistant Professor)

32, Akshaya Nagar, Neeramankara, Thiruvananthapuram

Mob: 8086429459

P.G. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE AND RESEARCH CENTRE

Dr. Krishnan M., M.Com, MBA, Ph.D. (Assistant Professor & HOD) Shiva Sailam, Kalarkode P.O., Alappuzha.

Ph: 9447119724

Sub Lt. Dr. Vineeth Chandra K.S., M.Com, B.Ed, MBA, M.Phil, Ph.D. (Assistant Professor)

Vajrapadham, Perunna P.O., Changanacherry, Kottayam - 686102

Ph: 9846526622, 8921085351

Dr. Prasanth S. Pai., M.Com., Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Apartment No. B.01, Venice Prestige, Vadakkal, Alappuzha

Ph: 9895946013

Dr. Priya R., M.Com, MFM, Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) Krishna Vihar, Azad Road, Kaloor, Cochin

Ph: 9446536514, 8921487570

Dr. Sreelakshmi S. Prabhu, M.Com., MBA, Ph.D. (Assistant Professor) 'Ushas', Pattathalil, Thuravoor South P.O., Alappuzha - 688532

Ph: 9496633988

Smt. S. Aswathy, M.Com. (Assistant Professor)

Flat No. B4, Vikas Nakshatra Apartments, Kayamkulam,

Kalarkodu - 688003

Ph: 9074476715

Lt. Damu Chandran C., M.Com. (Assistant Professor)
Thavil House, Kaithavana, Sanatanapuram, Alappuzha

Ph: 9895890079

Lekshmi S. M.Com, M.Phil. (Assistant Professor)

Gurukripa, Nambiar Madom, MP 10/590, Vettikavala P.O.,

Kottarakkara, Kollam - 691538

Mob: 8281670612

Suman S., M.Com., M.Phil (Assistant Professor)

Sapthagiri, East of Eruva LPG School, Eruva P.O., Kayamkulam - 690572

Mob: 9567206688

Dr. Priya P.S., M.Com., MBA, DWED, Ph.D. (Assistant Professor)

"Govindam", Sannidhi Lane, Ravipuram, Ermakulam - 682016

Mob: 9446376135

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION.

Smt. S. Arya, M.P.E., M.Phil (Assistant Professor)

Chengalakattu House, Muhamma P.O., Alappuzha - 688525

Ph: 9946463318

Sri. Jith J., Mp.Ed. (Assistant Professor)

'Sreegovind', Devaswamparambil, Cherai P.O., Ernakulam - 683514

Mob: 9387333273

6. NON-TEACHING STAFF

• Senior Superintendent

Sri. S. Santhoshkumar

Nandanam, Punnapra P.O., Alappuzha - 4.

Ph: 9495524126

Head Accountant

Sri. R. Babu

Lekshmi Nivas, Chungam Ward, Kottarappalam,

East Alappuzha. Ph: 7356541255

Senior Clerk

1 Sri. Aravind K.M.

"Kailas", Madathummurry, Mullackal, Alappuzha - 688 011

Ph: 9496332846

2 Sri. Arun Kumar S.

Meenakshi Mandiram, Pazhaveedu P.O., Alappuzha - 688 009

Mob: 9961156153

3 Sri. P. Jayachandran

Jayasreenilayam, Karumady P.O., Ambalappuzha, Alappuzha - 688561

Ph: 9633767577

4 Sri. Sajeev S.

Arackalparampil, Thottuvathala, Nedumudy P.O., Alappuzha - $688\ 508$

Mob: 9497259805

5 Sri. Sreekanth R., Athira, Sanathanapuram P.O., Kalarcode, Alappuzha - 688003. Ph : 9447658675, 7012700249

LD Clerk

1 Sri. Rajeev Shenoi S.

Venu Nivas., A.N. Puram, West Gate, Alappuzha - 688 011

Ph: Mob: 9496112321

Vikas P. Panicker, Kottarathil House, Kottamkulangara, Avalookunnu P.O., Alappuzha - 688006. Ph : 9961114647

3 Sri. A.N. Vasudevan Pillai

Lekshmi Narayanam, Charamangalam, Muhamma P.O.

Ph: 9656457690, 9074115685

4 Sri. Krishnabhadran A., Krishna Bhavan, Cheruthana P.O., Via-Karuvatta, Alappuzha - 690517. Ph : 8086530426

• LD Store Keeper

Sri. M. Rajesh

Krishnakripa, Thondankulangara, Avalookkunnu P.O., Alappuzha - 688006

Mob: 9446826126

• LD/UD Computer Assistant

Sri.J.Vinodkumar

Gokulam, Kalarkode, Alappuzha-3. Ph: 2267777. Mob: 9446387773

• College Librarian UGC

Sri. Arun Kishore B.L. M.L.I.Sc.

Varesseril, Alumpeedika P.O., Prayar (s), Oachira, Kollam- 690547

Ph: 9496621951
• Herbarium Keeper

Cri N Daigov

Sri. N. Rajeev

Vadakke Palakkal, Avalookunnu P.O., Alappuzha.

Ph: 9447958967

Mechanic

Lab Assistant / Library Assistant

- 1. Sri. S. Lekshmanan SKR Colony, Pichu Iyer Junction, Alappuzha. Ph: 9288132700
- 2. Sri. K. Anilkumar Pothassery, South Aryad, Avalookkunnu P.O., Alappuzha, Ph : 9497245345
- 3. Sri. Viswanath P. Harisree, Pazhaveedu P.O., Alappuzha 688 009, Ph : 9895766912
- Sri. Sachith K.V
 Kavundazhath Vittal Kripa, CMC 29, Cherthala 688 524
 Mob: 8089220129
- 5. Nandakishor Kurichiyil Puthen Veedu, Mulavana P.O., Perayam, Kundara, Kollam. Ph: 7306973231
- 6. Venkitesh S. Sreenivas, Sankara Mannar Compound, Mullakkal, Alappuzha-688011 Ph: 8848287089

7. Shyam Krishnan N.

Vaikund, Santhi Nagar -27, Thathampally P.O., Alappuzha-688013 Ph: 9061699193

111. 7001077173

8. Jainjith J. Madhav

Kannittaparambil, Chandanakav, Iron Bridge P.O., Alappuzha-688011 Ph: 7012723793, 8289984399

9. Ajay S.

Ujjayini, 19/652A, Rainbow Avenue, Karukayil Ward, Thathampally P.O., Alappuzha-688013

Ph: 9562266653

10. Ganesh B.

Swara 128 A, Sreekanteswaram, Fort P.O., Thiruvananthapuram - 695023

Mob: 8129846095

11. Sankar N.

Sreeramajayam, MO Ward, Pongan Parambu, Grace Park Road, Alappuzha - 688001

Ph: 9037172115

• Part Time Sweepers.

1. Smt.C.Radhamony

Kudumbi Colony, Thiruvampady P.O., Alappuzha. Ph : 9562627147

7.PROGRAMMES OFFERED (Semester System)

The College offers the following Programmes.

DEGREE PROGRAMMES IN ARTS

Part I English

Part II Malayalam/Hindi/Sanskrit.

Part III BA

- 1) Economics Core course Indian History & Political science Complementary.
- 2) History Core course General Economics & political science Complementary.
- 3) English Core course World History & History of English Literature Complementary courses.
- 4) Malayalam Core course Sanskrit & Kerala History Complementary courses.
- 5) Hindi Core course Secretarial practice History of India (Medieval and Modern Period) Complementary courses.
- 6) Communicative English

DEGREE PROGRAMMES IN SCIENCE

Part I English.

Part II Malayalam/Hindi/Sanskrit.

Part III B.Sc.

- 1) Mathematics Core course Physics & Statistics Complementary courses.
- 2) Physics Core course Chemistry & Mathematics Complementary courses.
- 3) Chemistry Core course Physics & Mathematics Complementary courses.
- 4) Botany Core course Zoology & Chemistry Complementary courses.
- 5) Zoology Core course Botany & Chemistry Complementary courses.
- 6) Micro Biology Core course Biotechnology & Chemistry Complementary courses.

B.Com. DEGREE PROGRAMME

Part I English.

Part II Hindi/Malayalam.

Part III Accountancy (Core course)- Taxation Law & Practice as Optional.

TWO-YEAR POST GRADUATE COURSES (SEMESTER SYSTEM)

M.A. DEGREE COURSE

- 1) English Special Paper Ecology, Environment & Literature, American Literature
- 2) Economics Special Paper Agricultural Economics-Economics of Insurance
- 3) Malayalam Special Paper നാടോടി വിജ്ഞാനീയം

M.Sc DEGREE COURSE

- 1) Mathematics Special Paper Operation Research, Differential Geometry, Field Theory, Analytic Number Theory
- 2) Physics Special Paper Electronics.
- 3) Chemistry Elective Advanced Organic Chemistry.
- 4) Botany Special paper Environmental Biology.
- 5) Zoology Special Paper Endocrinology

M.Com DEGREE COURSE

Special Paper - Finance.

Ph.D DEGREE

- 1) Zoology Specialization Biotechnology, Entomology Microbiology, Environmental Sciences.
- 2) Botany Specialization Biotechnology, Microbiology and Plant Taxonomy
- 3) Chemistry Specialization Polymer Composites, Inorganic Chemistry, Environmental Chemistry
- 4) Commerce Specialization Banking & Finance, Tourism, Financial Management
- 5) Economics Specialisation Money and Banking, Insurance Economics, Agricultural Economics.
- 6) Mathematics Specialisation Topology, Convexity Theory, Graph Theory
- 7) English
- 8) Physics
- 9) Malayalam

For Ph.D. the intake of students will be according to the University rules and subject to the availability of vacancy under the research supervisor/s.

8. SCHEME OF UNIVERSITY EXAMINATIONS

M. A. English: Course Structure and Marks Distribution 2022 Admn Onwards

30 30	CA 10 10
30	
	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
30	10
	30 30 30

Grand Total = 1800

^{*}Project (out of 80 marks) *Project based External Viva - voce (out of 20 marks)

M. A. ECONOMICS : Course Structure and Marks Distribution Starts on 1965						
Semester	Paper	Paper	Title of Paper	Maximum Marks		
Semester	Code	Тарсі	Title of Faper	CA*	ESA**	Total
	EC 211	I	Micro Economics-I	25	75	100
	EC 212	II	Economics of Growth and Development	25	75	100
Semester I	EC 213	III	Indian Economic Policy - 1	25	75	100
	EC 214	IV	Quantitative Methods for Economics	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400
	EC 221	٧	Micro Economics-II	25	75	100
	EC 222	VI	Economics of Social Sector and Environment	25	75	100
Samester	EC 223	VII	Indian Economic Policy II -	25	75	100
Semester II	EC 224	VIII	Research Methodology and Econometrics	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400

Semester	Paper	Paper	Title of Paper	Maxi	mum M	arks
Jeniestei	Code	гареі	Title of Faper	CA*	ESA**	Total
	EC 231		Macro Economics-I	25	75	100
	EC 232		International Economics- I	25	75	100
Semester III	EC 233		Public Economics	25	75	100
	EC 202		Economics of Insurance (Optional 1)	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400
	EC 241		Macro Economics-II	25	75	100
	EC 242		International Economics- II	25	75	100
	EC 243		Financial sechrities Market analysis	25	75	100
Semester IV	EC 2010		Industrial Economics (Optional 2)	25	75	100
''			Dissertation	25	75	100
			Viva-voce	-	100	100
			Total	100	500	600
			Grand Total	400	1400	1800

^{*}CA- Continuous Assessment **ESA - End Semester Assessment

MA	M A Malayalam : Course Structure and Marks Distribution Starts on							
Semester	Paper	Paper	Title of Paper	Maxi	arks			
Semester	Code	Tuper	Title of Faper	CA*	ESA**	Total		
Semester S I	ML 211	Ι	പ്രാചീന മദ്ധ്വകാലസാഹിത്വം	25	75	100		
	ML 212	II	ആധുനിക ആധുനികാനന്തര ഗദ്വതരിത്രം	25	75	100		
	ML 213 100	Ш	കേരളസംസ്കാരപഠനം		25	75		
	ML 214	IV	ഗവേഷണരീതിശാസ്ത്രം	25	75	100		
			Total	100	300	400		
	ML 221	٧	മല താള വദിചരിത്രം	25	75	100		
	ML 222	VI	ആധുനിക ആധുനികാനന്തര കവിതാസാഹിത്വം	25	75	100		
Semester S II	ML 223	VII	സാഹിത്വ സിദ്ധാന്തങ്ങൾ	25	75	100		
	ML 214	VIII	ഭാരതീയേതര സാഹിത്വ സിദ്ധാന്തങ്ങൾ	25	75	100		
			Total	100	300	400		

c .	Paper	_	- 65	Maxi	mum M	arks
Semester	Code	Paper	Title of Paper	CA*	ESA**	Total
	ML 231	IX	മലതാള വിാകരണം	25	75	100
	ML 232	х	സാഹിത്വചരിത്ര – വിജ്ഞാനീയം	25	75	100
	ML 233	ΧI	Sanskrit Paper I Classical Sanskrit Literature, Poetry,			
Semester S III			Drama and Definitions of Poetric Types of Sanskrit	25	75	100
	ML 234	XII	മലയാള സാഹിത്വ വിമർശനം	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400
	ML 241	XIII	വിവർത്തനം – തത്വവും പ്രയോഗവും	25	75	100
	ML 242	XIV	Sanskrit Paper II -Prose-Elementary Grammar, composition			
			and Translation	25	75	100
	ML 243	XV	ആധുനികഭാഷാശാസ്ത്രം	25	75	100
Semester S II	ML 244	XVI	ഐച്ഛികം			
اا د			1. താരതമ്വസാഹിത്വം	25	75 	100
			2. നാടോടിവിജ്ഞാനീയം	25	75 75	100
			3. ജനപ്രിയ സാഹിത്യപഠനം	25	75 75	100
			4. പ്രവാസ സാഹിത്വം 5. അരങ്ങും അഭ്രപാളിയും	25 25	75 75	100 100
			Total	125	375	600

^{*}CA- Continuous Assessment **ESA - End Semester Assessment

M. Sc. Mathematics : Course Structure and Mark Distribution Starts on 1964							
Semester	Paper	Paper	Title of Paper	Maximum Marks			
Semester	Code	rapei	Title of Paper	CA*	ESA**	Total	
	MM 211	Ι	Linear Algebra	25	75	100	
	MM 212	Ш	Real Analysis - I	25	75	100	
Semester I	MM 213	III	Differential Equation	n 25	75	100	
	MM 214	IV	Topology - I	25	75	100	
			Total	100	300	400	
	MM 221	٧	Abstract Algebra	25	75	100	
	MM 222	VI	Real Analysis - II	25	75	100	
Semester II	MM 223	VII	Topology - II	25	75	100	
	MM 224	VIII	Partial Differential Equations	25	75	100	
			Total	100	300	400	

Competer	Paper	Danor	Title of Donor	Maxi	imum Ma	arks
Semester	Code	Paper	Title of Paper	CA*	ESA**	Total
	MM 231 100	IX	Complex Analysis I		25	75
	MM 232	Х	Functional Analysis I	25	75	100
Semester III	MM 233	ΧI	Operations Reserach (Elective)	25	75	100
	MM 234	XII	Differential Geometry (Elective)	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400
	MM 244	XIII	Advanced Complex (Elective) Analysis I	25	75	100
	MM 242	XIV	Functional Analysis II	25	75	100
	MM 243	XV	Coding Theory (Elective)	25	75	100
Semester IV	MM 241		Number Theory	25	75	100
	MM 245		Dissertation	_	80+20	100
			Comprehensive Viva-voce	-	-	100
			Grand Total	400	1400	1800

^{*}CA- Continuous Assessment **ESA - End Semester Assessment

M. Sc. Physics: Course Structure and Marks Distribution (2009 Admission onwards) Starts on 1999

Semester	Paper	Paper	Title of Paper	Maxi	mum Ma	arks
Semester	Code	Гарсі	Title of Paper	CA*	ESA**	Total
	PH 211	ı	Classical Mechanics	25	75	100
	PH 212	II	Mathematical Physics	25	75	100
Semester	PH 213	Ш	Basic Electronics	25	75	100
'	PH 251	Pract- icals	General Physics	-	-	-
	PH 252	icato	Electronics & Computer Science			
			Total	75	225	300
	PH 221	IV	Modern Optics & Electro Magnetic Theory	25	75	100
	PH 222	V	Thermodynamics, Statistical Physics & Basic Quantum mechanics	25	75	100
Semester	PH 223	VI	Computer Science & Numerical Techniques	25	75	100
"			PRACTICALS			
	PH 251		General Physics	25	65+10 Records	100
	PH 252		Electronics + Computer Science	25	65+10 Records	100
			Total	125	375	500

Semester	Paper	Paper	Title of Paper	Maxi	mum Ma	arks
Jeniester	Code	гареі	Title of Faper	CA*	ESA**	Total
	PH 231	VII	Advanced Quantum Mechanics	25	75	100
	PH 232	VIII	Atomic & Molecular Spectroscopy Advanced Spectroscopy	25	75	100
Semester	PH 233E	IX	Special Subject : Advanced Electronics I		25	75
III	100		Advanced Electronics I		25	/3
	PH 261	Practi cals	Advanced Physics		-	
	PH 262E		Advanced Electronics		-	-
			Total	75	225	300
	PH 241	Х	Condensed Matter Physics	25	75	100
	PH 242	ΧI	Nuclear & Particle Physics	25	75	100
	PH 243E	XII	Advanced Electronics II	25	75	100
			PRACTICALS			
	PH 261		Advanced Physics	25	65+10 Record	100
Semester IV	PH 262E		Advanced Electronics	25	65+10 Record	100
	PH 201		Project	25	75	100
	PH 202		Viva-voce	-	100	100
			Total	150	550	700
			Grand Total	425	1375	1800

*CA- Continuous Assessment **ESA - End Semester Assessment

M. Sc. Chemistry: Course Structure and Marks Distribution Starts on 1995									
Semester	Paper Code	Paper	Title of Paper	Maximum Marks					
				CA*	ESA**	Total			
Semester I	CH 211	I	Inorganic Chemistry-	25	75	100			
	CH212	II	Organic Chemistry-I	25	75	100			
	CH213	Ш	Physical Chemistry-I	25	75	100			
			Total	75	225	300			
Semester II	CH 221	I	Inorganic Chemistry-II	25	75	100			
	CH222	Ш	Organic Chemistry-II	25	75	100			
	CH223	Ш	Physical Chemistry-II	25	75	100			
			PRACTICALS						
	CH 214		Inorganic Chemistry-	25	75	100			
	CH 215		Organic Chemistry -I	25	75	100			
	CH 216		Physical Chemistry -I	25	75	100			
			Total	150	450	600			

Semester	Paper Code	Paper	Title of Paper	Maximum Marks		
Jemestel				CA*	ESA**	Total
Semester III	CH 231	VII	Inorganic Chemistry-III	25	75	100
	CH 232	VIII	Organic Chemistry-III	25	75	100
	CH233	IX	Physical Chemistry-III	25	75	100
			Total	75	225	300
Semester IV	CH 241	Х	Chemistry of Advanced Materials	25	75	100
	CH 242(b)	ΧI	Organic Chemistry-IV	25	75	100
			PRACTICALS			
	CH 234		Inorganic Chemistry-II	25	75	100
	CH 235		Organic Chemistry - II	25	75	100
	CH 236		Physical Chemistry - II	25	75	100
	CH 243(a)		Dissertation	-	50	50
	CH 243(b)		Report of visit to R & D Lab	-	5	5
			Viva-Voce	-	45	45
			Total	125	475	600
			Grand Total	425	1375	1800

*CA- Continuous Assessment **ESA - End Semester Assessment

M. Sc. Botany : Course Structure and Marks Distribution Starts on 1966						
Semester	Paper	Paper	Title of Paper	Maximum Mark		
	Code	- 1		CA*	ESA**	Total
	BO 211	I	Phycology, Mycology, Micro- biology & Plant Pathology		25	75
Semester	BO 212	Ш	Bryophyta, Pteridopyta, & Gymnosperms	25	75	100
l	BO 213	Ш	Histology, Reproductive Biology Microtechnique & Histo chemistry	25	75	100
	BO 214		Practical I	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400
	BO 221	IV	Taxonomy, Economic Botany & Ethnobotany	25	75	100
Semester II	BO 222	V	Environmental Biology, Forest Botany Phytogeography, Conservation Biology	25	75	100
	BO 223	VI	Cell Biology & Evolution	25	75	100
	BO 224		Practical II	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400

Semester	Paper	Paper	Title of Paper	Maxi	mum M	arks
Semester	Code	гареі	Title of Paper	CA*	ESA**	Total
	BO 231	VII	Plant breeding, Horticulture & Biostatistics	25	75	100
Competer	BO 232	VIII	Bio chemistry Plant Physiology and Research Methodology		25	75
Semester III	100					
	BO 233	IX	Molecular Biology, Immunology & Plant Biotechnology	25	75	100
	BO 234		Practical III	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400
	BO 241		Special Paper I Bio Informatics & Biophysics	25	75	100
	BO 242		Special Paper II Elective Enviornmental Biology	25	75	100
	BO 243		Practical - IV	25	75	100
Semester	BO 201		Dissertation	-	-	100
IV	BO 202		Submission	25	75	100
	BO 203		Comprehensive viva	-	-	100
			Total	100	500	600
			Grand total	400	1400	1800

^{*}CA- Continuous Assessment **ESA - End Semester Assessment

M. Sc. Zoology: Course Structure and Marks Distribution Starts on 1965							
Semester	Paper	Paper	Title of Paper	Maximum Marl		arks	
	Code		Trece of Faper	CA*	ESA**	Total	
	ZO 211	l	Systematics & Evolutionary Biology	25	75	100	
	ZO 212	II	Biochemistry	25	75	100	
Semester I	ZO 213	Ш	Biophysics, Instrumentation and Computer Science	25	75	100	
	ZO 214		Practical	25	75	100	
			Total	100	300	400	
	ZO 221	IV	Advanced Physiology & Functional Anatomy	25	75	100	
	ZO 222	٧	Genetics Quantitative Analysi & Research Metholog		75	100	
Semester II	ZO 223	VI	Cell Biology, Molecular Biology, Bioinformatics	25	75	100	
	ZO 224		Practical	25	75	100	
			Total	100	300	400	

Semester	Paper	Paper	Title of Paper	Maxi	mum M	arks
Semester	Code	гареі	Title of Paper	CA*	ESA**	Total
	ZO 231	VII	Microbiology & Biotechnology	25	75	100
Compator	ZO 232	VIII	Ecology, Ethology and Biodiversity Conservation	25	75	100
Semester III	ZO 233	IX	Immunology & Developmental Biology	25	75	100
	ZO 234		Practical	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400
	ZO 241	ΧI	Vertebrate Endocrinology	25	75	100
	ZO 242	XII	Physiology of Reproduction	25	75	100
	ZO 243		Practical I	25	75	100
C	ZO 244		Practical II	25	75	100
Semester IV	ZO 201		Dissertation	25	75	100
	ZO 202		Viva-voce	-	100	100
			Total	100	500	600
			Grand Total	400	1400	1800

*CA- Continuous Assessment **ESA - End Semester Assessment

M. Com. : Course Structure and Marks Distribution Starts on 1966						
Semester	Paper	Title of Paper	Maxi	mum M	arks	
Semester	Code	Title of Paper	CA*	ESA**	Total	
	CO 211 I	Business Ethics and Corporate Governance	25	75	100	
	II	Legal Framework for Business	25	75	100	
Semester	Ш	Research Methodology	25	75	100	
SI	IV	Planning and Development Administration	25	75	100	
	٧	Advanced Corporate Accounting and Reporting	25	75	100	
		Total	100	300	400	
	I	E-Business and Cyber Laws	25	75	100	
	Ш	Strategic Management	25	75	100	
Semester S II	111	Quantitative Techniques and Financial Econometics	25	75	100	
	IV	International Business	25	75	100	
	٧	Investment Management	25	75	100	
		Total	100	300	400	

Semester	Paper	Paper	per Title of Paper		mum M	arks
Semester	Code	гареі	Title of Paper	CA*	ESA**	Total
	CO2 31U	I	Income tax Planning and Management	25	75	100
	CO2 32F	II	Security Analysis and Portfolio Management	25	75	100
Elective Semester	CO2 33F	III	International Financial Management	25	75	100
S III	CO2 34F	IV	Strategic Cost and Management Accounting	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400
	CO2 41W	I	Goods and Service Tax & Custom Duty Laws and practice	25	75	100
	CO2 42F	II	Risk Management and Derivatives	25	75	100
	CO2 43F	Ш	Accounting Standards	25	75	100
Semester S IV	CO2 44F	IV	Management optimization Techniques	25	75	100
			Total	100	300	400
			Project Report			100
			Comprehensive Viva			100
			Grand Total			2000

*CA- Continuous Assessment **ESA - End Semester Assessment

All first Degree programmes offered from 2010 are in the CHOICE BASED CREDIT & SEMESTER SYSTEM (CBCSS)

Each programme has the following components:-

- 1) Language course ENGLISH
- 2) Language Course Additional language HINDI / MALAYALAM/ SANSKRIT
- 3) Foundation courses
- 4) CORE Courses
- 5) COMPLEMENTARY Courses
- 6) OPEN Course / ELECTIVE Course
- 7) PROJECT / DISSERTATION

SYLLABUS

DETAILS OF COURSES FOR B.A/B.SC./B.COM. PROGRAMME UNDER CBCSS AT S.D. COLLEGE ALAPPUZHA

COMMON PAPERS

3. Sanskrit

4. Malayalam

SEMESTER I B.A/B.Sc. (Except B.A. Communicative English)

1. English	EN 1111.1	Language Skills					
2. English	EN 1121	Writings on contemporary issues					
3. Hindi	HN 1111.1	Hindi Kahani Sahithyas					
4. Sanskrit	SK 1111.1	Epics & Stotra Kavyas					
5. Malayalam	ML 1111.1	Malayala Kavitha					
SEMESTER II B.A/	SEMESTER II B.A/B.Sc. (Except B.A. Communicative English)						
1. English	EN 1211.1	Environmental Studies & Disaster Management					
0. 5 1	EN 1010 1	English Crommor usage and writing					
2. English	EN 1212.1	English Grammar usage and writing					
3. Hindi		Kathetar Hindi Gadya Vidhayein					
	HN 1211.1	<u> </u>					
3. Hindi	HN 1211.1 SK 1211.1	Kathetar Hindi Gadya Vidhayein					
3. Hindi 4. Sanskrit 5. Malayalam	HN 1211.1 SK 1211.1 ML 1211.1	Kathetar Hindi Gadya Vidhayein Communication skill in Sanskrit					
3. Hindi 4. Sanskrit 5. Malayalam	HN 1211.1 SK 1211.1 ML 1211.1 /B.Sc. (Exc	Kathetar Hindi Gadya Vidhayein Communication skill in Sanskrit Gadhya Sahityam					

SK 1311.1 Translation and communication in Sanskrit

SEMESTER IV B.A/B.Sc. (Except B.A. Communicative English) 1. English EN 1411.1 Readings in Literature 2. Hindi HN 1411.1 Hindi Ekanki Vyakaran Tatha Anuvad 3. Sanskrit SK 1411.1 influence of Sanskrit on Indian culture 4. Malayalam ML 1411.1 Vinimayam, Vinimayam, Vivarthanam, Sargaktmaka Rachana

B.A. ENGLISH LANGUAGE AND LITERATURE (Subject Code 130)

Semester 1	Course Code	Name of Paper hours/week	Instructional House	Credits
1	EN1111.1	Language Course I : Language Skills	5	4
1		Language Course 2 : [Additional Language I]	4	3
1	EN 1121	Foundation Course I : Writings on Contemporary Issues	4	2
1	EN 1141	Core Course I: Introduction to Literary Studies I	6	4
1	ENI131	Complementary Course I: Popular Literature and Culture	3	3
1		Complementary Course 2 [External]	3	2
2	EN 1211.1	Language Course 3: Ability Enhancement Compulsory Course- Environmental Studies and Disaster Management	5	4
2	EN 12121	Language Course 4 : English Grammar Usage and Writing	4	3
2		Language Course 5 : [Additional Language 2]	4	3
2	EN 1241	Core Course 2: Introduction to Literary Studies II	6	4
2	EN 1231	Complementary Course 3: Art and Literary Aesthetics	3	3
2		Complementary Course 4 [External]	3	3
3	EN 1311.1	Language Course 6: English for Career	5	4
3		Language Course 7:[Additional Language 3]	5	4
3	EN 1341	Core Course 3: British Literature I	5	3
3	EN 1321	Foundation Course 2 : Evolution of the English Language	4	3

3	EN 1331	Complementary Course 5 : Narratives of Resistance	3	3
3		Complementary Course 6 [External]	3	3
4	EN 1411.1	Language Course 8: Readings in Literature	5	4
4		Language Course 9 [Additional Language 4]	5	4
4	EN 1441	Core Course 4: British Literature II	5	4
4	EN 1442	Core Course 5: Literature of the 20th Century	4	3
4	EN 1431	Complementary Course 7: Philosophy for Literature	3	2
4		Complementary Course 8 [External]	3	3
5	EN 1541	Core Course 6: Literature of Late 20th Century and 21st Century	5	4
5	EN 1542	Core Course 7: Postcolonial Literatures	4	4
5	EN 1543	Core Course 8: 20th Century Malayalam Literature in Translation	4	3
5	EN 1544	Core Course 9: Linguistics and Structure of the English Language	4	4
5	EN 1545	Core Course 10: Criticism and Theory	5	4
5	EN 1551	Open Course 1: Communicative Applications in English	3	2
6	EN 1641	Core Course 11: Gender Studies	5	4
6	EN 1642	Core Course 12: Indian Writing in English	5	4
6	EN 1643	Core Course 13: Film Studies	5	4
6	EN 1644	Core Course 14: World Classics	4	3
6	EN 1661.1	Elective Course: Translation Studies	3	2
6	EN 1661.2	Elective Course: American Literature	-do-	-do-
6	EN1661.4	Elective Course: English for the Media	-do-	-do-
6	EN1645	Project	3	4

M.A. ENGLISH

SEMESTER I

Core Courses	EL 511	British Literature - I
	EL 512	British Literature - II
	EL 513	Shakespeare Studies
	EL 514	Language Studies
SEMESTER II		
Core Courses	EL 521	World Literature - I
	EL 522	Literature of India
	EL 523	Gender Studies
	EL 524	Critical Studies - I
SEMESTER III		
Core Courses	EL 531	World Literature - II
	EL 532	Critical Studies - II
Elective Courses	EL 533.4	American Literature
	EL 534.2	African and Caribbean Literature
	EL 535.4	Environment, Ecology and Literature
SEMESTER IV		
Core Courses	EL 541	Kerala Culture and Literature
	EL 542	English Language Teaching - Theory and Practice
	EL 543	Cultural Studies
Elective Courses	EL 544.4	Dalit Writing
Project	EL 545	Project and Viva Voce

B.A. COMMUNICATIVE ENGLISH 2022 Admn onward (Subject Code 133)

Semester 1	Course Code	Name of Paper hours/week	Instructional House	Credits
I	EN 1111.3	Language Course I - Language Skills	5	4
I		Additional Language	5	3
I		Foundation Course	3	2
I	CG 1141	Core I: Introduction to Literary Studies	5	4
I	CG 1171	Vocational Course I: Soft Skills	4	3
I	CG 1131	Complementary Course I: English for		
		Specific Purposes	3	3
I	EN 1211.3	Language Course III- English Grammar,		
		Usage and Writing	5	3
		Additional Language	5	3
	CG 1241	Core II: British Literaturel	5	3
	•			

	CG 1242	Core III: Narratives of Resistance	3	3
	CG 1242	Vocational Course II : Narratives of		
"	00 12/1	Social Justice and Restitution	4	3
l l	CG 1231	Complementary Course II: Language for Media	3	2
 "	EN 1311.3	Language Course V- English for Career	5	4
	EN ISTI.S	Foundation Course II: History of English Language	4	3
	CG 1341		5	4
1		Core IV: British Literature II		
III	CG 1342	Core V: Popular Literature	4	4
III	CG 1371	Vocational Course III: Translation Studies	4	3
III	CG 1331	Complementary Course III : Environmental		•
		Studies and Disaster Management	3	3
IV	EN 1411.3	Language Course VI Readings in Literature	5	4
IV	CG 1441	Core VI: 20th Centuly World Literature	5	4
IV	CG 1442	Core VII: 20th Century Malayalam		
		Literature in Translation	4	4
IV	CG 1471	Vocational Course IV: Language Editing and Publishing	4	3
IV	CG 1472	Vocational Course V: Content Writing	4	3
IV	CG 1431	Complementary Course IV: Literatures of		
		Travel and Tourism	3	3
V	CG 1541	Core VIII: Film Studies	4	3
V	CG 1542	Core IX: Indian Literature	4	3
V	CG 1543	Core X: Criticism and Theory	5	4
V	CG 1571	Vocational Course VI: Theatre Studies	3	3
V	CG 1572	Vocational Course VII: English Language Teaching	3	3
V	CG 1573	Vocational Course VIII: Language for		
		Advertisement and Marketing	3	3
V		Open Course:		
	CG1551.1	•		
VI		Film Appreciation	3	2
VI	CG 1641	Core XI: Gender Studies	5	4
VI	CG 1642	Core XII: Linguistics and Structure of English Language	4	3
VI	CG 1671	Vocational Course IX: Screen Writing and Subtitling	4	3
VI	CG 1672	Vocational Course X: Public Relations	•	
		and Corporate Communication	4	3
VI		Industry Based Electives:	•	
"	CG 1661.1	Proof Reading and Copy Editing	4	3
	CG 1661.2	Academic Writing	'	J
	CG 1661.3	Professional Communication Practice		
VI	CG 1643	Project	3	4
V 1	100 1040	Total Hours and Credits	150	120
		- 46 -	100	120

B.A. ECONOMICS (Subject Code 150)

Language - English I	EN 1111	Listening and speaking skills
Additional Language I	EN 1111	Hindi / Malayalam / Sanskrit
Foundation	EN 1121	Writing on Contemporary issues
Core I	EC 1141	Introductory Micro Economics
Complementary I	HY 1131	History of Modern India (1857 - 1900)
Complementary II	PS 1131	Principles of Political Science
SEMESTER II		
Language English II	EN 1211	Reading Skills
Language English III	EN 1212	Modern English grammar & Usage
Additional language II	EN 1211	Hindi / Malayalam / Sanskrit
Core II	EC 1241	Intermediate Micro Economics
Complementary III	HY 1231	History of Modern India (1901 - 1920)
Complementary IV	PS 1231	Introduction of Political Theory
SEMESTER III		
Core III	EC 1341	Introductory Macro Economics
Foundation II	EC 1321	Informatics for Applied Econometrics
Complementary V	HY 1331	History of Modern India (1921-47)
Complementary VI	PS 1331	Public Administration
SEMESTER IV		
Core IV	EC 1441	Mathematical Methods for Economics
Core V	EC 1442	Intermediate Macro Economics
Complementary VII	HY 1431.7	History of Comtemporary India (after 1948)
Complementary VIII	PS 1431	International Politics
SEMESTER V		
Core VI	EC 1541	Methodology and Perspectives of Social Science
Core VII	EC 1542	Statistical Methods for Economics
Core VIII	EC 1543	Readings in Political Economy
Core IX	EC 1544	Economic Growth and Development
Core X	EC 1545	International Economics
Open course	EC 1551.2	Human Resource Management

SEMESTER VI

Core XI	EC 1641	Indian Economy
Core XII	EC 1642	Banking and Finance
Core XIII	EC 1643	Public Economics
Core XIV	EC 1644	Environment Economics and Disaster management
Elective	EC 1661.1	Kerala Economy
Project / Dissertation	EC 1645	

B.A. HISTORY (Subject Code 140)

SEMESTER I

Language Course I	EN 1111	(English-1)
Language Course II	M/H 1111	(Addl. Language)
Foundation Course I	EN 1121	
Core I	HY 1141	Discipline pf History and Social Sciences:
		Methodology and Perspectives.
Complementary I	HY 1131.1	History of National Movement in India Part I.
	(EC/IH/SG)	For Economics, Islamic History and Sociology
Complementary II	HY 1131.2	History of Modem World Part I
	(EN/PL)	For English & Political Science

SEMESTER II

Language Course III	EN 1211	(English II)
Language Course IV	EN 1212	(English III)
Language Course V	M/H 1211	(Addl. Language II)
Core II	HY 1241	Global History: Socio- Cultural Formations in the Early World.
Complementary III	HY 1231.3	History of National Movement in India Part II
	(EC/IHP'SG)	For Economics, Islamic History and Sociology
Complementary IV	HY 1231.4	History of Modern World Part II
	(EN/PL)	For English & Political Science

Language Course VI	EN 1311	(English)
Language Course VII	M/H 1311	(Addl. Langiage III)
Core Specific Foundation:	HY 1321	Reconstructing the Past
Core III	HY 1341	Understanding State and Society in Early India
Complementary V	HY 1331.5.	History National Movement in India Part III
	(EC/IH/SG)	For Economics, Islamic History and Sociology
Complementary VI	HY 1331.6	History of Modern World Part III
	(EN/PL)	For English & Political Science

SEMESTER IV

Language Course VIII	EN 1411	(English V)
Language Course IX	M/H 1411	(Addl. Language IV)
Core IV	HY 1441	State and Society in Pre- Colonial India
Core V	HY 1442	Social Fonnations in Early South India
Complementary VII	HY 1431.7	Contemporary India
	(EC/IH/SG)	For Economics, Islamic History and Sociology
Complementary VIII	HY 1431.8	Contemporary World
	(EN/PL)	For English & Political Science

SEMESTER V

Core VI	HY '	1541	Major Trends in Historical Thoughts and Writings (Part I)
Core VII	HY '	1542	Capitalism and Colonialism: Forms of Resistance in India.
Core VIII	HY	1543	Pre- Modem Kerala
Core IX	HY '	1544	Making of a Nation in India
Core X	HY '	1545	Transition to Modem World
Open Courses:	HY '	1551.1	Introduction to Women's Studies
	HY '	1551.2	Principles and Methods of Archaeology
	HY '	1551.3	History of Human Rights Movement.
	HY '	1551.4	Indian Environmental History: An Opening
	Proj	ect/Diss	ertation
	Hist	orical M	ethod-Mechanics Project Writing
	Stud	ly Tour	

SEMESTER VI

Core XI	HY1641	Major trends in Historical Thoughts and Writings (Part II)
Core XII	HY 1642	Modern Kerala
Core XIII	HY1643	Contemporary India
Core XIV	HY 1644	Twentieth Century World
Electives	HY 1661.1	Historical Tourism and Cultural Industry.
	HY 1661.2	History and Medicine
	HY 1661.3	Media and History
	HY 1661.4	Introduction to Museology:
		Methods and Conservation Practices.
HY1645	Project/Diss	ertation- Viva Voce.

COMPLEMENTARY COURSES - POLITICAL SCIENCE

Semester I	PS 1131.1	Introduction to Political Science
Semester II	PS 1231.3	Indian Government and Politics
Semester III	PS 1331.5	Dynamics of Indian Politics
Semester IV	PS 1431.7	INternational Politics

B.A. MALAYALAM (Subject Code 115)

English 1	EN 1111	Language Course I
Additional language I	ML 1111.1	മലയാള കവിത (കാവൃകൗമുദി)
Foundation Course I	EN 1121	
Core Course1	ML 1141	നോവൽ സാഹിത്വം
Complementary Corse 1	ML 1131.1	കേരള പഠനം. ഭാഗം – ഒന്ന്
Complementary 2	SK 1131.2	സംസ്കൃതം – 1
SEMESTER II		
Language Course III	EN 1211	English II
Language Course IV	EN 1212	English III
Language Course V, Adl. Lng.	ML 1241	ഗദ്വസാഹിത്വം (ഗദ്വകൗമുദി)
Core 2	ML 1241	നാടകസാഹിത്വം
Complementary 3	ML 1231.1	കേരളപഠനം - 2
Complementary 4	SK 1231.2	സംസ്കൃതം – 2
SEMESTER III		
JEMESTER III	EN 1311.1	English IV
Additional language	ML 1311	ഭാഷാവബോധവും സർഗ്ഗാത്മകതയും
Foundation 2	ML 1321	വിവര സാങ്കേതിക വിദ്യയും
		മലയാള ഭാഷാപഠനവും
Core 3	ML 1341	സാഹിത്വമീമാംസ – പൗരസ്ത്വവും പാശ്ചാത്വവും
Complementary 5	ML 1331	പരിസ്ഥിതി പഠനം
Complementary 6	ML 1331	സംസ്കൃതം 3
SEMESTER IV		
Language Corse 8	EN 1411	ഇംഗ്ലീഷ് 5
Language Corse 9	ML 1411.1	ദൃശ്വകലാസാഹിത്വം (ദൃശ്വകൗമുദി)
Core 4	ML 1441	ആധുനിക മലയാളകവിത
Core 5	ML 1442	നിരൂപണസാഹിത്വം
Complimentary 7	ML 1431	ദളിത് സാഹിത്വം, സ്ത്രീവാദസാഹിത്വം
Complimentary 8	ML 1431.2	സംസ്കൃതം
SEMESTER V		
Core 6	ML 1541	ഭാഷാശാസ്ത്രം
Core 7	ML 1542	ചെറുകഥാ പഠനം
Core 8	ML 1543	വിവർത്തനം സിദ്ധാന്തവും പ്രയോഗവും
Core 9	ML 1544	ജീവചരിത്രം, ആത്മകഥ, യാത്രാസാഹിത്വം
Core 10	ML 1545	മലയാളഭാഷാ സാഹിത്വചരിത്രം – 1
Open Course I	ML 1551.1	കേരളീയ കലകൾ
Open Course I	ML 1551.2	ലിംഗനീതിസാഹിത്വവും ഭിന്നശേഷി പഠനവും

Open Course I	ML 1551.3	ചലച്ചിത്ര പഠനം
Open Course I	ML 1551.4	ജനപ്രിയസാഹിത്വപഠനം
SEMESTER VI		
Core 11	ML 1641	മലയാളഭാഷാ സാഹിത്വചരിത്രം – 2
Core 12	ML 1642	മലയാള വ്യാകരണം
Core 13	ML 1643	ആധുനികപൂർവ്വ മലയാള കവിത
Core 14	ML 1644	നാട്ടറിവുപഠനം
Open Course II (Elective)	ML 1651.1	താരതമ്വ സാഹിത്വം
	ML 1651.2	മാധ്യമലോകം
	ML 1651.3	ചലച്ചിത്രപഠനം
	ML 1651.4	ദേശീസൗന്ദര്യശാസ്ത്രം
	ML 1645	Project/Dissertation

B.A. HINDI (Subject Code 125)

Foundation	EN 1121	Writings on contemporary issues
Core 1	HN 1141	Hindi Kaethar Gadya Sahitya
Complementary 1	HN 1131	Samkaleen Sahityik Vimaish
Complementary 2 (Optional)	HN 1132	Pracheen Tatha Madhyakaleen Bharateeya Sankriti
Common Course 1	HN 1111.1	Hindi Kahani Sahitya
SEMESTER II		
Core 2	HN 1241	History of Hindi Literature upto Ritikal
Complementary 3	HN 1231	Kadhakar Premchand
(Compulsory)		
Complementary 4	HN 1232	Paristitik Pat aur Hindi Sahitya
Common Course 2	HN 1211.1	Hindi Gadya Vidhayem Kathether
SEMESTER III		
Language	EN 1311.1	Writing and Presentation Skill
Core 3	HN 1341	Hindi Sahitya Ka Itihas
Complementary 5	HN 1331	Tulnatmak Adhyayan
(Optional)		
Foundation Course 2	HN 1321	Soochana Pravdyokiki aur Adhunik Patrakarita
Complimentary 6	HN 1332	Rajbhasha Prabandhan
(Compulsory)		
Common Course 3	HN 1311.1	Hindi kavitha Sahithya

SEMESTER IV

5-111-51-111 TV		
Language	EN 1411	Reading in Literature
Core 4	HN 1411	Hindi Natak aur Rangamanch
Complementary 7 (Compulsory)	HN 1431	Bharatiya Sahitya
Complementary 8 (Optional)	HN 1432	Patkadha Lekhan Va Vigyapan
Core V	HN 1442	Vishesh Lakhak Ayney
Common Course IV	HN1411.1	Hindi Ekanki Vyackaran Thathe Anuvad
SEMESTER V		
Core course VI	HN 1541	Pracheen Evam Madhyakalam Hindi Kavya
Core course VII	HN 1542	Adhunik Hindi Kavya
Core course VIII	HN 1543	Adhunik Hindi Kadha Sahitya
Core course IX	HN 1544	Hindi Vyakaran
Core course X	HN 1545	Bhasha Vigyan Va Bhasha Ka Itihas
Open course	HN 1551	Hindi Cinema
SEMESTER VI		
Core course XI	HN 1641	Samkaleen Hindi Kadha Sahitya
Core course XII	HN 1642	Bharateey Evam Paschatya Kavya Shashtra
Core course XIII	HN 1643	Anuvad : Sidhant Tatha Prayog
Core course XIV	HN 1644	Hindi Vyangya Sahitya
Project / Dissertation	HN 1645	Dissertation/Laghu Shoch Pracbandh
	HN 1661	Jan Sanchar aur Hindi Cinema

B.Sc. MATHEMATICS (Subject Code 220)

English 1	EN 1111	Listening and speaking skills
Additional language 1		
Hindi / Malayalam		
Foundation course 1	EN 1121	Writings on Contemporary issues
Core 1	MM 1141	Methods of Mathematics
Complementary 1	ST 1131.1	Statistical Methods, Descriptive Statistics
Complementary 2	PY 1131.1	Mechanics & Properties of Matter
SEMESTER II		
English 2	EN 1211	Reading skills
English 3	EN 1212	Modern English grammar

Addl. Language 2		Hindi, Malayalam, Sanskrit	
Foundation Course 2	MM 1221	Foundation of mathematics	
Complementary	ST 1231	Probability theory, Probability and Random variables	
	PY 1231.1	Thermal Physics and Statistical Mechanics	
SEMESTER III			
English 4	EN 1311	Writing & presentation skills	
Addl. Language 3			
Core 2	MM 1341	Elementary number theory & Calculus	
Complementary	ST 1331.1	Distribution theory & Limit theorems Statistical Distributions	
Complementary	PY 1331.1	Optics, magnetism & electricity	
SEMESTER IV			
English 5	EN 1411	Readings in English	
Addl. Language			
Core course	MM 1441	Methods of Algebra & Calculus 2	
Complementary	ST 1431.1	Statistical inference Practical using Excel	
Complementary	PY 1431.1	Modern Physics & Electronics	
	PY 1432	Physics Practical	
SEMESTER V			
JEMESTER V	MM 1541	Real Analysis - I	
	MM 1542	Complex Analysis - I	
	MM 1543	Abstract Algebra - Group theory	
	MM 1544	Differential Equations	
	MM 1545	Mathematics Software - LATEX & Sage Math	
	IVIIVI 1040	(Practical Examination only)	
	MM 1551	1 Operations Research (Open course - I)	
	141141 1001.	Project	
		,	
SEMESTER VI			
	MM 1641	Real Analysis - II	
	MM 1642	Complex Analysis - II	
	MM 1643	Abstract Algebra - Ring Theory	

MM 1644	Lineor Algebra
MM 1645	Integral Transforms
MM 1651	Graph Theory (Elective Course)
	Project

B.Sc. PHYSICS (Subject Code 230) 2021 Admission onwards

CEV	VEC1	ΓER I
ンレバ	ハレンI	

Core 1	PY 1141	Basic Mechanics and Properties of Matter
Complementary 1	MM 1131.	1 Calculus & seaveres series
Complementary 2	CH 1131.1	Principles of Chemistry 1

SEMESTER II

Foundation 2	PY 1241 Heat & Thermodynamics
Complementary 3	CH 1231.1 Principles of Chemistry
Complementary 4	MM 1231.1 Application & Calculus vector differentiation

SEMESTER III

Core 2	PY 1341 Electrodynamics and Statistical Physics
Complementary 5	MM 1331.1 Linear Algebra, Spead function & Calculus
Complementary 6	CH 1331.1 Physical and inorganic chemistry

SEMESTER IV

	PY 1441	Classical & Relativstic Mechanics
	CH 1432.1	Organic Chemistry 1
Comp 7	MM 1431.1	Fourier service, coptler analysis & probability theory
	PY 1442	Practical - Mechanics & Properties of Matter.
	CH 1432.1	Practical (Chemistry)

SEMESTER V

	PY 1541	Quantum Mechanics
	PY 1542	Statistial Mechanics, Research Methodology &
		Desaster Management
	PY 1543	Electronics
	PY 1544	Atomic and Molecular Physics
Open Course		
	PY 1551.2	Energy Physics

SEMESTER VI	PY 1641	Solid State Physics
	PY 1642	Nuclear and Particle physics
	PY 1643	Classical and Modern optics
	PY 1644	Digital electronics and Computer Science
Elective Course		
	PY 1661.2	Space Science
Practical Papers		
	PY 1645	Optics, Electricity and Magnetism
	PY 1646	Electronics and Computer science
	PY 1647	Project

B.Sc. CHEMISTRY (Subject Code 235) 2021 Admission onwards SEMESTER |

Foundation 1	EN 1121	Writings on Contemporary issues
Core	CH 1141	Inorganic Chemistry
Complementary 1	MM 1131.2	Differential calculus & sequences & series
Complementary 2	PY 1131.2	Rotational Dynamics & Properties of Matter
SEMESTER II		
Foundation Course 2	CH 1221	Chemistry - It's origin, Methodology and imports
Complementary 3	MM 1231.2	Integral calculus & Vector Differentiation
Complementary 4	PY 1231.2	Thermal Physics
SEMESTER III		
Complementary 5	MM 1331.2	Linear Algebra, Probility theory & numerical solutions
Complementary 6	PY 1331.2	Optics, magnetism and electricity
Core 2	CH 1341	Inorganic Chemistry 2
SEMESTER IV		
Complementary 7	MM 1431.2	Defferential enquitions, vector calcuus & abstract algebra
Complementary Electronics	PY 1431.2	Atomic Physics, Quantum Mechanics &
Complementary	PY 1432.2	Practicals of PY 1131.2, PY 1231, 2, PY 1331.2 & PY 1321.2
	MM 1431.2	Abstract Algebra, linear transformations
Coro Couros	CH 1441	coordinate systems
Core Course	CH 1441	Organic Chemistry - I
	PY 1331.2	Atomic physics Quantum mechanics and electronics

SEMESTER V

Core course 4	CH 1541	Physical Chemistry - I
Core course 5	CH 1542	Inorganic Chemistry - III
Core course 6	CH 1543	Physical Chemistry - II
Open course	CH 1551	Enviornmental Chemistry
SEMESTER VI		

Core course 7	CH 1641	Organic Chemistry - II
Core course 8	CH 1642	Organic Chemistry - III
Core course 9	CH 1643	Physical Chemistry - III

SEMESTER V & VI

Practical course 2	CH 1544 &
	CH 1545 Volumentry and Physical Chemistry experiments
Practical course 3	CH 1644 &
	CH 1645 Gravimetry and organic chemistry experiments
Project & Factory Visit	CH 1646

ELECTIVE SEMESTER VI

Course 2	CH 1651	Supramolecular, Nano particles and green
chemistry		

BSc. MICROBIOLOGY (Subject Code 345)

SEMESTER I

English Language I	EN 1111	
Additional Language I	EN 1111	
Foundation Course I	EN 1121	
Core Course I	MB 1141	Methodology and Perspectives of Science
Complementary Course I	CH 1131	Chemistry - 1
Complementary Couse II	BT 1131	Biotechnology - 1

SEMESTER II

English Language II	EN 1211	
English Language III	EN 1212	
Additional Language II	EN 1211	
Foundation Course II	MB 1221	Fundamentals of Microbiology
Complimentary Course III	CH 1231	Chemistry 11
Complimentary Course IV	BT 1231	Biotechnology 11

English Language I	V	ΕN	1311
--------------------	---	----	------

Additional Language III	EN 1311	
Core Course II	MB 1341	Microbial diversity
Complementary Course V	CH 1331	Chemistry III
Complementary Course V		Biotechnology III
SEMESTER IV		
English Language V	EN 1411	
Addiitional Language IV	EN 1411	
Core Course III	MB 1441	Immunology
Complementary Course VII	CH 1431	Chemistry IV
Complementary Course VIII	BT 1431	Biotechnology IV
Complementary Course		
Practical	CH 1432	Chemistry
Complimentary Course		-
Practical	BT 1432	Biotechnology
SEMESTER V		
Core IV	MB 1541	Microbial Physiology & Genetics
Core V	MB 1542	Medical Microbiology
Core VI	MB 1543	Enviornmental Microbiology
Core VII	MB 1544	Practical: Microbial Physiology & Genetics and
		Environmental Microbiology
Core VIII	MB 1545	Practical : Medical Microbiology
Open course - 1	MB 1551.3	Biofertilizer Technology
SEMESTER VI		
Core IX	MB 1641	Industrial Microbiology
Core X	MB 1642	Food and Dairy Microbiology
Core XI	MB 1643	Bioinformatics and Biostatistics
Core XII	MB 1644	Practical: Industrial Microbiology and food and
		dairy Microbiology
Core XIII	MB 1645	Practical : Bioinformatics and Biostatistics
Elective Course	MB 1661.1	Agriculture Microbiology
Project	MB 1646	
B.Sc. BOTANY (Subject (Code 245)

Core 1	BO 1141	Angiosperm anatomy Reproductive Botany and Polynology
Complementary 1	CH 1131.3	Theoretical chemistry

Complementary 2	ZO 1131	Animal diversity 1
SEMESTER II		
Foundation Course 2	BO 1221	Methodology and Perspectives in Plant Science
Complementary 3	CH 1231.3	Inorganic & Bio Inorganic Chemistry
Complementary 4	ZO 1231	Animal Diversity - II
SEMESTER III		
Core 2	BO 1341	Microbiology, Phycology, Mycology,
		Lichenology & Plant Pathology
Complementary 5	CH 1331.3	Physical and inorganic chemistry
Complementary 6	ZO 1331.1	Functional zoology
SEMESTER IV		
Core 3	BO 1441	Bryology, Pteridology, Gymposperms & Paleobotany
Complementary 9	BO 1141	
	BO 1341	
	BO 1441	Practical
Complementary 7	CH 1431	Organic chemistry
Complementary 8	ZO 1431	Applied Zoology
Complementary 10	ZO Practica	11131, 1231, 1331 & 1431
SEMESTER V		
Core course V	BO 1541	Angiosperm Morphology, Systematic Botany,
		Economic Botany, Ethno Botany & Pharmalognosy
Core course VI	BO 1542	Environmental Studies, Phytogeography &
		Research Methodology
Core course VII	BO 1543	Cell Biology, Genetics & Evolutionary Biology
Core (Practical - 2) VIII	BO 1544	
	BO 1542	
Open Course - I		
Project	1551.1	Horticulture
SEMESTER VI		
Core course IX	BO 1641	Plant Physiology & Bio Chemistry
Core course X	BO 1642	Molecular Biology, General Informatics
		and Bioinformatics
Core course XI	BO 1643	Biotechnology, Nano Biotechnology, Horticulture &
		Plant Breeding

Core course XII	BO 1644	Practical - III BO 1543 & BO 1641
Core course XIII	BO 1645	Practical - IV BO 1642 & BO 1643
Open course - II	BO 1651	Biotechnology & Nanobiotechnology
	BO 1646	Project

B.Sc. ZOOLOGY (Subject Code 250)

SEMESTER I

EN1111	English
1111	Additional language I
EN 1121	Foundation course I
CH1131.4	Complementary course I
	Complementary course I
	Practical of CH1131.4
B01131	Complementary course II
	Complementary course II
	Practical of B01131
Z01141	Core course I Animal Diversity I
	Core Course Practical
	of Z01141

SEMESTER II

EN1211	English 11
EN1212	English III
1211	Additional language II
CH1231.4	Complementary course III
	Complementary course III
	Practical of CH1231.4
B01231	Complementary course IV
	Complementary course II
	Practical of B01231
Z01241	Core course II Animal Diversity II
	Core Course Practical
	of ZO 1241

EN1311	English IV
EN1312	Additional Language III
CH1331	Complementary course V

0114004 4	0 1			
CH1331.4	Complementary course V Practical of CH1331.4			
DO 1001				
BO 1331	Complementary course VI			
BO 1332	Complementary course VI Practical of BO 1331			
704044				
Z01341	Foundation course II			
	Experimental Zoology, Instrumentation, Biostatistics and Bio Informatics			
Z01341	Core course Practical			
	of Z01341			
SEMESTER IV				
EN1411	English V			
EN1411	Additional Language II			
CH1431.4	Complementary course VII			
CH1432.4	Complementary course			
	Practical of CH1131.4,			
	CH1231.4 CH1331.4,			
	CH1431.4			
B01431	Complementary course VIII			
B01432	Complementary course			
	Practical of B01131			
	B01231 B01331, B01431			
Z01441	Core course III Ecology, Habitat destruction and Disaster management			
Z01442	Core course IV Practical of Z01141, Z01241, Z01341			
SEMESTER V				
Z01541	Core Course V Cell and Molecular Biology			
Z01542	Core Course VI Genetics and Biotechnology			
Z01543	Core Course VII Immunology and Microbiology			
Z01551.2	Open Course I - Human Health and Sex Education			
	Core Course Practical			
	of Z01441			
	Project			
	Field study / Study tour			
SEMESTER VI				
Z01641	Core Course VIII - Physiology and Biochemistry			
Z01642	Core Course IX Developmental Biology Experimental Embryology			
Z01643 Core Course X	Ethology, Evolution & Zoogeography			
Z01651	Elective Subject			

Z01644	Core Course XI Practical II of
	Z01541Z01541, Z01543, Z01341
Z01645 Core Course XI	Practical III, Z01641, Z01341, Z01541
Z01646	Core Course XIII Practical IV
	of Z01642, 1643, 1441
Z01647	Project Field Study & Study tour

B.Com. (Subject Code 159)

SEMESTER I

Language I	EN1111	English I		
Language Course III	1111.2	Additional Language I Hindi Gadya aur pathra lekhar		
Foundation Course I	CO 1121	Methodology And Perspectives Of Business		
Education				
Complementary Course I	C01131	Managerial Economics		
Core Course I	CO 1141	Environmental Studies		
Core Course II	CO 1142	Management Concepts And Thoughts		

SEMESTER II

Language Course III	EN 1211	English II			
Language Course IV	1211.2	Additional Language II Hindi Kavitha aur Anuvad			
Foundation Course II	CO 1221	Informatics And Cyber Law			
Complementary	CO 1231	Business Mathematics			
Core Course III	C0124I	Financial Accounting			
Core Course IV	CO1242	Business Regulatory Framework			

SEMESTER III

Language	EN 1311.1	Writing And Presentation Skills			
Course III	C01331	E-business			
Core Course V	CO 1341	Entrepreneurhsip Development			
Core Course VI	CO 1342	Advanced Financial Accounting			
Core Course VII	CO 1343	Company Administration			
Electiv E Course I	CO 1361.1	Financial Management			

Language VI	EN 1411	English IV
Complementary IV	CO 1431	Business Statistics
Core Course VIII	CO 1441	Indian Financial Market
Core Course IX	CO 1442	Banking And Insurance

Core Course X	CO 1443	Corporate Accounting		
Elective Course II	CO 1461.1	Project Finance		
SEMESTER V				
Core Course XI	CO 1541	Fundamentals Of Income Tax		
Core Course XII	CO 1542	Cost Accounting		
Core Course XIII	CO 1543	Marketing Management		
Open Course	CO 1551.2	Principles Of Management		
Elective Course III	CO 1561.1	Financial Services In India		
SEMESTER VI				
Core Course XIV	CO 1641	Auditing		
Core Course XV	CO 1642	Applied Costing		
Core Course XVI	CO 1643	Management Accounting		
Project	CO 1644	Project		
Open Course II	CO 1651.3	Management Of Foreign Trade		
Elective Course IV	CO 1661.1	Taxation Law And Accounts		

Dept of Physical Education

Open course sem-V PE 1551 Health and Fitness Education

9. FEE REGULATIONS.

Fee will be levied as prescribed by the Government. Students shall pay the fee on due date. Those who fail to pay the fee on due date are liable to pay a fine of Rs.5/-, if paid within seven days, and Rs.10/- after seven days. If a student fails to pay the fee with fine of Rs.10/- before the last date fixed, his/her name will be struck off the rolls of the College and he/she shall not be allowed to attend classes till all dues are cleared and readmission is given. For readmission they will have to apply to the Principal and has to pay a readmission fee Rs. 50/- per semester. Until readmission such students will forfeit attendance. A receipt in the prescribed form will be issued from the college for all payments and such receipt should be retained and produced for verification whenever necessary.

10. SCHEDULE OF FEES

Class	Tuition Fee Rs.	Special Fee Rs.	Lab.fee for courses having Lab.Work. Rs.	General Caution Deposit Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
3 rd & 4 th Semester M.Com	1985	510			680	1335
M.A. Eco/Eng./Mal.	1985	510			680	1335
M.Sc Maths.	1985	510			680	1335
M.Sc.Phy/Bot	1985	510	1325			Phy 1510 Bot 1535
Zoology	1985	510	1325		580	1535
M.Sc Chem.	1985	510	1325		580	1410
1st & 2nd Semester M.Com. M.Sc.Maths M.A.Eng/Eco./Mal	1985	680		600	780 680 680	II 780 680 680
M.Sc: Phy/Bot/ Zool/	1985	680	1325	600	Phy 830 Che 955 Bot 3 Zool 830)
Chemistry		625	1325	600	570	580
Final B.Com	1105	510			405	1005
Final B.A. Eco/Hist/Hin/Mal.	1105	510			405	1005
B.A.English	1105	510			405	1005
B.A. Comm. Eng.	1105	510			530	1180
B.Sc Maths.	1105	510			405	1055
Physics	1105	510	280		355	1105

05 510	280		
05 510	280		
)5			
05 495			
)5			
)5 495) 455
)5	Bot/		455
)5	Zool/		355 Bot 455 Zool505
)5	1) 2001303
)5			
)5		Chem/	
)5 495		Phy 450/-	455
		240	405 405
05 620		360	405 405
			530 480
	Lab Fee		
)5 420		240	
			
05 620	450	360	
05 620	450	360	405 405
05 620	615	360	405 405
620	615	360	
620	615	360	,
	05 510 05 495 05 495 05 05 05 05 05 05 05 620 05 620 05 620 05 620	05 510 280 05 495 05 495 Bot/ 2001/ Micro 05 620 450 05 620 615 05 620 615	05 510 280 05 495 05 495 Bot/ 2001/ 2

11. CONDUCT AND DISCIPLINE

- 1. Admission to the College is made on the basis of regulations regarding admissions stated in the prospectus of Kerala University. The following rules are to be observed to maintain the discipline in and out of the college.
- 2. The Principal/College council shall be the ultimate authority in respect of all matters concerning discipline of students. However, the Principal may refer cases of indiscipline, as he deems fit, to a commission/committee for enquiry and recommendation.
- 3. Every student of the college is a member of the Sanatana Dharma Vidyasala family and every student has the responsibility to carry forward the rich tradition of the institution in curricular and extra curricular fields.
- 4. The students of the College are therefore expected to conduct themselves both in and out of the College with dignity, decorum and restraint. They should be cleanly dressed, courteous to everyone, punctual and regular in attendance and systematic in their studies.
- 5. There will be a prayer at 9.55 am. During that time, the college gate will remain closed. The gate will be re-opened only after the prayer. All students are expected to give due respect to the college prayer.
- 6. Students are expected to be in their classes in time and shall not come late. No latecomer shall enter the classroom without the permission of the Teacher-in-charge.
- 7. Every student shall respectfully greet the Teachers on occasion of his/her first meeting them for the day within the college premises or outside.
- 8. When the Teacher enters the classroom the students shall rise and remain standing until the Teacher takes his/her seat or directs them to sit.
- 9. Students shall occupy only those seats assigned to them.
- 10. No student shall leave a class without the permission of the Teacher or until the class is dismissed.
- 11. Students are not permitted to summon other students from their classes during class time. If the urgency of the matter justifies such a summoning they may approach the Head of the Department or Principal who will send for the student required.
- 12. Students shall show implicit obedience to the Teacher. They shall be quiet and attentive and shall not cause any disturbance, which may interfere with the process of teaching and learning.

- 13. Students are not allowed to crowd in front of classrooms and staff rooms or run or walk making noise along the verandah or in college campus. This will constitute a serious breach of discipline.
- 14. When it is necessary for students to move from one classroom to another they shall do so quietly, keeping to the left and in single line so as not to cause inconvenience to others who may be using the passage or the staircases. There shall be no overcrowding or obstruction to others.
- 15. Students are warned against writing, drawing or otherwise defacing the walls of the college building. They shall also desist from doing any damage to the furniture and property of the college. Any breach of this rule will be viewed as serious indiscipline and dealt with as such including leving of fine.
- 16. Students using State Transport buses and Boats shall respect the rule of the transport authorities. Report of violation of the prescribed rules may lead to cancellation of student concession by authorities.
- 17. Immediately after admission, every student must get an identity card, available free of cost in the college office. This must be properly filled in and got attested by the Principal. Students should be in possession of identity card while in the college premises and produce whenever necessary or demanded. A fine of Rs.50/- shall be levied for a duplicate identity card.
- 18. Refusal to show the identity card or refusal to give one's name and class to any teacher of the college or furnishing false information will be deemed as serious misconduct.
- 19. The identity card shall be produced to prove the identity of the student at the time of voting to the college elections, if any, for obtaining hall tickets, refund of caution deposit, payment of scholarship amounts, stipends etc
- 20. It is expected that students will aim to put in 100% attendance and will not absent themselves except for absolutely unavoidable reasons. Attendance, character and progress are the criteria of eligibility for being presented for the University Examinations. Students who have not secured 75% of attendance are not eligible to take University Examinations. If the shortage is below 20 days, condonation of shortage will be granted by the University. Application in the prescribed form for condonation are to be sent remitting Rs.200/-. This condonation is allowed only for one time during a course of study.
- 21. On no account should students absent themselves from college without proper leave, which should ordinarily be applied in

- advance, except due to unforeseen reasons. Absence without leave for one or more days will be considered gross breach of discipline and will not only entail forfeiture of attendance, but render the students liable to fine and disciplinary action.
- 22. Application for leave of their ward must be submitted by parent or guardian and should be addressed to the Principal. If the leave is due to illness lasting for more than a week, application must be accompanied by a medical certificate from a qualified Doctor.
- 23. A student absenting himself/herself without leave for more than 10 consecutive working days is liable to have his/her name removed from the college rolls.
- 24. The Principal and College Council, if deemed, necessary, constitute a liaison committee for the purpose of discussing matters of common interest, for taking decisions with the ultimate aim of ensuring smooth functioning of the college. The College Council will decide the constitution of the liaison committee.
- 25. Students are strictly warned against indulging in ragging / teasing other students, especially the juniors. Any student found indulged in ragging / teasing others would have to face criminal proceedings as directed by the Hon'ble Supreme Court of India.
- 26. Non-vegetarian food is not allowed inside the college premises.
- 27. Use of Mobile Phones is not allowed in the college campus.

12. LIBRARY AND READING ROOM

The College has a General Library and Department Libraries. Members on the staff and students of the college are members of the General Library.

E-mail: sanathanam.library@gmail.com

General Library

Regulations regarding General Library.

- 1. The General Library will be kept open all working days from 9.30 a.m. to 4.30 p.m.
- 2. For a new member, the Library Membership Tracket/s will be issued from the library on producing the college identity card at the counter.
- 3. Number of books a student can borrow at a time from the library:

Degree	2
Post Graduate	4

- 4. Books borrowed from the Central Library must be returned within a fortnight and they can be renewed for a further period of seven day if no one else has applied for the same books.
- 5. (a) Absence from college will not be accepted as an excuse for not returning the books in time.
 - (b) If the due date for return of books falls on weekends or holidays the book must be returned on the next working day.
 - (c) Books borroed for use during Onam, Christmas and summer vacations should be returned not later than third day after the reopening of the college.
 - (d) Annual Stock Verification-All the books borrowed from the Central Library by students and members of teaching and non-teaching staff must be returned by the first of March every year for the annual physical stock verification of the Library.
- (a) Failure to return a book on or before the due date entails the student to pay a fine of one rupee perday of delay for each book.
 - (b) Failure to pay fine in time will result in the forfeiture of the right to borrow books till fines are paid.
 - (c) Transfer Certificates will be issued and caution deposit refunded only after the clearing all the dues to the library.
- 7. (a) A member of the teaching staff is allowed to borrow Ten books at a time from the Central Library.
 - (b) Members of the non-teaching staff are allowed to borrow three books at a time from the Central Library.
- 8. A member of staff who takes leave must return all the books borrowed from the Library before proceeding on leave.
- 9. Strict silence should be observed in the Library. Personal belonging such as umbrellas, bags, tiffin carriers, etc., are to be kept at place provided the entrace. Smoking, sleeping and indecorous behaviour are prohibited inside the Library. The use of mobile phone is strictly prohibited inside the library.
- 10. Disfiguring the pages, acribbling on pages, tearing pages, spoiling and injuring of binding will be held as serious damage to books and in such cases they are either to be replaced by new copies or get bound by the borrowers as the case may be.
- 11. If a book belonging to a set or a series is Lost or damaged and a new volume is not available, the borrower shall be required to replace the whole set or series. The defected or damaged book will be given back to the borrower after its replacement.
- 12. Before leaving the counter, borrowers shall examine the books and point out any mutilation or defect to the Librarian and have these defects etc., noted in the book and initiated by him.

Other wise the borrowers will be responsible for any damage or mutilation observed at the time or return.

- The 'date labe' bearing the details of the book affixed to the inner page of the cover should not be removed or tampered with.
- 14. Uncatalogued and unnumbered books, current journals and periodicals, news papars etc., shall not be issued to any student or member or the staff.
- 15. Readers shall vacate their seats five minutes before the closing time.

REFERENCE SECTION

The reference section provides illustrated, valuable and rare books/collections for reference. These books are not lent out to the members. However, members may be permitted to make use of these inside the reference section.

COMPUTER CENTRE

The Computer centre inside the library is equipped with high speed Internet connection, facility for scanning and printing and multimedia facilities. The Internet facility shall be used strictly for study and research purpose. Students shall enter the details of access in the register provided at the centre.

DEPARTMENT LIBRARIES

Departmental libraries in English, Malayalam, Hindi, Economics, History, Commerce, Mathematics, Physics, Chemistry, Botany and Zoology, are under the control and custody of respective Head of the Department. Books from Departmental Libraries are lent out only to Post Graduate students. However, with the permission of the Heads of the Department, Undergraduate students can also make use of the departmental library. The rules governing the General Library will apply to departmental libraries also. Further rules governing the General Library will apply to departmental libraries also. Further rules can be laid down by the Heads of the Departments for the proper functioning of the departmental libraries.

13. PHYSICAL EDUCATION.

The Physical Education Department provides facilities for playing the following games regularly and receives regular course of physical and health education

- a) Foot ball
- b) Basket ball
- c) Volley ball
- d) Cricket
- e) Kabbadi
- f) Hockey
- g) Ball Badminton
- h) Shuttle badminton

- i) Canoeing and Kayaking
- j) Rowing
- k) Table Tennis
- l) Weight Lifting
- m) Rugby

Internal tournaments, matches, sports and other competitions for men and women students of the college will be conducted periodically. Applicants who have shown proficiency in games and athletic will be given preference in admission. The captain and vice captain etc., for the ensuing academic year are elected from among the intercollegiate team players of the previous year. They will help the physical education directors the selection of the inter collegiate team, conduct of inter class tournaments, matches, competitions etc.

14. NATIONAL CADET CORPS (ARMY WING)

NCC Army wing has got 2 companies Separate for boys and girls with 160 cadets each. NCC helps to build up character, self confidence, passionality and leadership of students. NCC cadets obtaining B and C certificates are eligible for getting preference for employment in various defense and paramilitary forces as well as police forces. Our Army NCC unit which has crossed its diamond Jubilee occupies a prominent position under the Kerala University with several awards and recognitions. For enrolment contact the NCC officers Damu Chandran (Dept. of Commerce) and Capt. Anupama V. (Dept. of Economics)

15. NATIONAL CADET CORPS (NAVAL WING)

NCC Naval wing is a new forum for students who aspire to become responsible citizens. By joining the wing, the student would progress in character, nobility and national spirit. Acquiring B and C certificated would be a booster in getting employed, especially In allied Government service. A maximum of 50 students (boys & girls together) can be admitted. For enrolment contact: Sub. Cl. Dr. Vineeth Chandra K.S., Assistant Professor of Commerce (ANO), SD College

16. NATIONAL SERVICE SCHEME

National Service Scheme is a voluntary organization intended to develop the personality of students through community service. The activities of NSS comprises of education programmes, health programmes, self employment programmes, agricultural programmes, orientation programmes, personality development programmes, campus work, camping etc. Every student enrolled as a volunteer is expected to work under the programme officer of the Unit. Our NSS Unit has got so many awards from the University of Kerala. For enrolment contact NSS Programme Dr. Lekshmi S. (Assistant Professor, Physics), Ms. Neetha Prasad (Assistant Professor English)

17. OTHER INFORMATION.

INTERNAL QUALITY ASSURANCE CELL (IQAC)

As per the NAAC recommendations an Internal Quality Assurance Cell is constituted in the college to look after the effective implementation of teaching learning process. The IQAC is expected to activate the system and raise the institutional capabilities to higher levels so that college makes continuous improvement in quality. The coordinator of IQAC is Dr. Lekshmi S. (Associate Professor and HOD Dept. of Physics)

College Hostel

The college provides Hostel accommodation for women students only. Only vegetarian mess is provided in the Hostel. Admission to the Hostel is made immediately after the admission to the college and those seeking admission to the hostel should apply in the prescribed application form duly signed by the student and guardian. The warden will consider the application and make admissions. The warden shall be competent to refuse admission without assigning any reason. All the students admitted to the hostel shall be bound by the rules of the hostel contained in the prospectus received along with the Hostel application form. For details, contact Hostel Warden - Dr. Sreeranjini S., Assistant Professor of Botany.

Tutorial System

Every student shall be placed under the tutorship of a teacher who will watch the conduct and progress in studies of students under his/her charge. The tutor will be in frequent contact with the parents of students under his/her charge, keeping the parents informed of the progress of their wards and establishing a strong parent-teacher bond.

The tutor shall be responsible for the identification of the students under his/her charge. Application for renewal of concession tickets, refund of caution deposit, return of documents from the office, conduct certificate and leave of absence, shall be forwarded through the respective tutor.

Parent Teacher Association.

President - Principal, Secretary - Dr. Devi K. Varma Treasurer - Dr. Ashok Kumar M.G. A Parent Teacher Association is working in the college. The parents are requested to check up the curricular and co-curricular activities of their wards periodically by contacting the Principal, Head of the Departments, Teachers and the Tutor in charge of the concerned students. Creative suggestions from the parents are welcome for the smooth functioning of the college.

18. INTERNAL COMPLAINTS COMMITTEE (ICC)

Sexual harassment

As per the directives of the Hon'ble Supreme Court of India a Complaints Committee has been constituted in the college. Girl students and lady teachers are free to approach this committee in case they face any sexual harassment. Dr. P. Girija, HOD & Associate Professor of Chemistry is the Coordinator.

19. ANTI-RAGGING CELL

To prevent any type of activities that comes under ragging. Constant monitoring is done through the Anti Ragging Cell. Dr. J. Veena (HOD, Department of Hindi) acts the coordinator.

20. STUDENT GRIEVENCE & REDRESSAL CELL

Student Grivance & Redressal Cell (SGRC) : To address genuine problems and complaints of students whatever be the nature of the problem : Co-ordinator Dr. Bindu Nair, Dept. of English HOD & Vice Principal

21. EQUAL OPPERTUNITY CELL & SC/ST CELL

Co-ordinator - Dr. Rajesh S.R. (Physics)

22. DISCIPLINE COMMITTEE

The Discipline Committee ensures that the students maintain discipline and abide by the rules and regulations of the college. The committee also sees to that indisciplined behaviour and manerce is curbed. Besides the students are instructed on the significance of building good character. Discipline committee has members representations from all the departments, headed by Dr. Veena J. HOD of Hindi.

23. THE CAREER GUIDANCE AND PLACEMENT CELL (CGPC)

CGPC Offers a comprehensive training programme, providing special coaching for competitive examinations which increase the employability of students. Campus placement drives are held where many of our students gained employment. Dr. Prasanthi S. Pai, Assistant Professor of commerce is the coordinator of CGPC.

24. Women's Studies Cell (WSC)

A women's studies cell is actively working in the college. The cell undertakes activities and programmes exclusive for women empowerment. For enrolment contact the co-ordinator, Dr. Jyothisree Balakrishnan (Asst. Professor, Dept. of Hindi)

25. CLUBS AND CELLS

Eco Club Co-ordinator - Dr. Jose Mathew, Dept. of Botany - Smt. Arathy S., Dept. of English Literary Club - Dr. S. Devi, Dept. of English Drama Club Sports Club - Smt. Arva S., Dept. of Physical Education - Dr. Sreeia Sreedharan R., Dept. of Physics Science Club Planning Forum - Dr. Jyothi Antharjanam, Dept. of Economics Film and Medical Club " - Smt. Neetha Prasad, Dept. of English Performing Arts & Folklore Club - Dr. Lakshmi Radhakrishnan, Dept. of Malayalam Health Club - Dr. Manju V., Dept. of Physics Tourism Club - Dr. Vishnu Sreevalsan Innovation Entrepreneurship Development Centre (IEDC) and Institution, Innovation Council (IIC) - Co-ordinator - Dr. Priya R. - Dr. Rakesh Chandran S.B. Outreach Cell Co-ordinator Electoral Literacy Club - Meera Sivadas, Dept. of History Civil Services Club - Meera Sivadas, Dept. of History

26. CLMC

The college Level monitoring committee (CLMC) has been constituted as per university guideline. CLMC monitors the continuous assessement system and address the grievances related to the continuous assessment (CA) marks / attendance. Dr. Bindu Nair, Vice Principal & HOD of English is the Present coordinator.

27. LIBRARY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

The Library Advisory committee has been set up in accordance with the norms laid down by the expert committee on college Libraries appointed by the Govt. of Kerala. It consists of the Principal, Librarian Dr. Bindu Nair, Dr. M. Krishnan, Ashokan V.C., Dr. Ashok Kumar M.G., Santhosh Kumar S.

28. UGC CSIR CELL

Nodal Officer Dr. C. Dileep (Professor, Department of Botany) Students pursuing higher education will have hassle free mechanism to raise grievance portal complaint against the educational ambience provided to them with the univertity grants commission.

29. ADMISSION COMMITTEE

Admission Committee with Principal as Chairman of the admission process. Dr. S. Ajayakumar, Associate Professor of Malayalam as Coordinator of the committee & Nodal Officer

30. SCHOLARSHIP NODAL OFFICER

Nodal Officer for processing of students scholarships is Dr. Poornima R., Associate Professor, Dept. of Hindi

31. CENTRE FOR GANDHIAN STUDIES (CGS)

Centre for Gandhian Studies (CGS) in a newly formed centre affiliated to University of Kerala. In the present world scenario of conflicts and crisis, centre intends to spread Gandhian Thoughts to spread rajs of Peace and hope which need to be exposed to common people. Dr. Prabhakaran Nair V.R., Professor in Economics is the coordinator of CGS.

32. PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICER

As part of implementing the Right to Information Act of 2005 the college has designated the following staff members as

- 1. Sri. S. Santhoshkumar (Senior Superintendent)
 Public Information Officer.
- 2. Sri. R. Babu Head Accountant (Assistant Public Information Officer.)

Members on the staff and students can approach the above officers for getting any information under the Act.

33. COUNSELLING CENTRE

Dr. S. Devi, Assistant Professor, Department of English.

ENDOWMENTS

A. Prize Money given by the Management.

- 1. Sri.K.V.Muralidharan & Smt.Vijayalekshmi Memorial Endowment To be shared between Topper in M.Sc Physics and B.Sc. Physics.
- 2. Prof: S.Rajaram memorial Endowment To the topper in B. Com.
- 3. Sri. Venkitachalam Iyer Memorial Endowment To the topper in Commercial Law paper of B.Com.
- 4. Sri.Chithra Tirunal Award To the students securing highest mark in Part I English. (Second year B.A/ B.Sc English)
- 5. Sri. Joseph Kora Memorial Endowment To the topper in B.A, Economics
- 6. Sri.Mohanachandran Memorial Endowment to the topper in B.A. History.
- 7. Sri. S. S. N. Moorthy Endowment Prize to the topper in B. A. English

- 8. Prof: Anantaraman Memorial Endowment To the topper in B.A. Hindi.
- 9. Mankombil Raghavan Pillai and Lekshmi Raghavan Pillai Memorial Endowment Prize to be given to the topper in M.Sc. (Chemistry)
- 10. Prof: A. Natarajan Memorial Endowment prize to be given to the 1st & 2nd topper in B.A. English.
- 11. Prof: A. Natarajan Memorial Endowment prize to be given to the 1st & 2nd topper Second Semester M.A. English.
- 12. Moncombil Sri Andilyer Memorial Endowment prize to the topper in M.Sc Physics.
- 13. Dr.K.N.Parameswaran Memorial Endowment Award is given to the student who secures the highest mark in M.Sc Degree examination in Zoology.
- Dr. K.K.Nair Memorial Endowment Award to be given to the topped in M.Sc Zoology.
- 15. Dr.K.S.Padmanabha Iyer Memorial Endowment Award to be given to the topper in B.Sc Zoology.
- 16. Endowment instituted by the Dept. of Botany to be shared between the toppers in M.Sc Botany and B.Sc Botany.
- 17. Endowment instituted by Prof. S. Vijayan Nair former HOD of Botany to be shared between the toppers in M.Sc Botany and B.Sc Botany.
- 18. Sri. Venkitaraman Potty and Kavery Amma Memorial Endowment prize to the topper in Sanskrit subsidiary (Malayalam Main) 1 Boy & 1 Girl & topper in B.A. English main 1 Boy & 1 Girl.

B. Prize Money given by the concerned Departments.

- 1. Prof: P.K.Padmanabhan potty Memorial Endowment Award is given to the student who secures the highest marks in M.A. Degree Examination in English from the college.
- 2. Sri. Divakaran Pillai Memorial Endowment Award is given to the student who secures the highest mark in B.A. Degree Examination in Malayalam.
- 3. Endowment instituted by Prof: P.K.Raveendranathan Nair, former Head of the Department of Hindi, is awarded to the student who scores the highest mark in B.A. Degree examination in Hindi.
- 4. Aneesh Babu Memorial Award is given to the student who secures the highest marks in B.A. Degree examination in Hindi.
- 5. Prof: T.A.Satagopan Memorial Endowment Award is given to the topper in M.Sc Degree Examination in Mathematics.
- 6. Prof: M.C.Gopalakrishnan Memorial Endowment Award is given to the topper in B.Sc. Degree Examination in Mathematics.

- 7. Smt.Padmavathy Devi Amma Memorial Endowment Award is given to the student who tops in B.Sc. Degree Examination in Zoology.
- 8. Prof: L.Chandrasekharan Nair Memorial Endowment Award is given to the student who secures the highest mark in B.A. Degree examination in Economics.
- 9. Dr.P.Rajasekharan Nair Memorial Endowment Award is given to the student who secures the highest score in B.A. Degree Examination in History.
- 10. Prof: C.K.George Memorial Endowment prize is given to the student who secures highest mark for M.Com Degree.
- 11. Prof: C.K.Bharatha Varma Memorial Endowment prize is given to the student who secures highest mark for B.Com Degree.
- 12. Prof: M.N.Potty Memorial Endowment prize is given to the student who secures highest mark for optional papers of B.Com Degree.
- 13. Endowment instituted by Prof: V.Narayanan Namboothiry former Head of the Department of Commerce is awarded to the student who secures highest mark for financial accounts paper of B.Com.
- 14. Prof. K. Balakrishna Pillai memorial award for securing highest mark in B. Sc. Chemistry (main) degree course.
- 15. K. Hari Memorial Endowment instituted by B.Com. 1982-85 Batch given to the topper in B.Com.
- 16. Sri. N. Bhaskara Pillai Memorial Endowment given to the student who secures the highest score in B.A. Degree examination in English.
- 17. Prof: A.P. Kuriakose Memorial Endowment given to the student who secures the highest score in B.A. Degree examination in English.
- 18. Arjun Sekhar Memorial Endowment given to the student who secures the highest score in B.Sc. Degree examination in Mathematics.
- 19. Ramesh Pai Memorial Endowment given to the student who secures the highest score in M.Sc. Degree examination in Chemistry.
- 20. Dr. K.P.V. Iyer Endowment Award given to the student who secures the highest score in M.A. Degree examination in Economics.
- 21. Prof: Bhaskara Pillai Endowment Award given to the student who secures the highest score in B.A. & M.A. Degree examination in Economics.

- 22. Prof: K. Sulabhan Nair Memorial Endowment Award given to the student who secures the highest score in B.A. & M.A. Degree examination in Economics.
- 23. Dr. S. Krishna lyer Endowment Award given to the student who secures the highest score in B.A. Degree examination in History.
- 24. Prof: C.K. Bharatha Varma Memorial fund instituted by (1970-73 Alumini) is given to the student who secures highest marks for M.Com Degree.
- 25. Prof: M.N. Potty Memorial Fund instituted by (1970-73 Alumini) is given to the student who secures highest marks for optional papers of B.Com Degree.
- 26. Dr. A. Subramonian Memorial Fund instituted by (2010-12 M.Com students & Faculty) is given to the student who secures highest marks in SI B.Com examination.
- 27. Prof: P.M. Thomas Endowment Fund instituted by Prof: P.M. Thomas Former HOD, Commerce) is given to the student who secures highest marks in SI M.Com examination.
- 28. Lakshmi Narasimha Memorial Endowment given to the student who secures highest marks in B.A. Communicative English.
- 29. Prof: R. Ramavarma Thampuran Memorial Endowment given to the student who secures highest marks in B.A. Malayalam.
- 30. Dr. R. Anantha Raman Endowment given to the student who secures highest marks in B.A. Hindi.
- 31. Prof: R. S. Kamath Memorial Endowment given to the student who secures highest marks in BSc.
- 32. Prof: C. Gopalakrishnan Nair Endowment given to the student who secures highest marks in BSc Botany.
- 33. Prof: C. Gopalakrishnan Nair Endowment given to the student who secures highest marks in MSc Botany.
- 34. K.R. Mohanan Memorial Fund given to the student who secures highest marks in B.Com.
- 35. Arjun Sekhar Memorial Endowment in Mathematics (For B.Sc. Topper)

- 36. Dr. C.P. Deepthi Endowment (For Maths Topper in B.Sc.)
- 37. Dr. C.P. Deepthi Endowment (For M.Sc. 2nd Topper)
- 38. Prof. P. Raveendra Nathan Nair Endowment given to the student who secured highest marks in M.Sc. Botany
- 39. Dr. V. Kusuma Kumari Endowment given to the students who secures highest marks in B.Sc. Botany.

23. LIST OF HOLIDAYS FOR 2023 AS PER GO (PO No. 22/2012/GAD dated 26th October 2022)

SI. No.	Name of Holidays	Day	Date
1	Mannam Jayanthi	Monday	02-Jan-2023
2	Republic Day	Thursday	26-Jan-2023
3	Sivarathri	Saturday	18-Feb-2023
4	Maundy Thursday	Thursday	06-Apr-2023
5	Good Friday	Friday	07-Apr-2023
6	Dr. B.R. Ambedkar Jayanthi	Friday	14-Apr-2023
7	Vishu	Saturday	15-Apr-2023
8	Id-ul Fitr (Ramzan)*	Friday	21-Apr-2023
9	May Day	Monday	01-May-2023
10	Id-ul-Ad'ha (Bakrid)*	Wednesday	28-Jun-2023
11	Karkkadaka Vaavu	Monday	17-Jul-2023
12	Muharram*	Friday	28-Jul-2023
13	Independence Day	Tuesday	15-Aug-2023
14	First Onam/Ayyankali Jayanthi	Monday	28-Aug-2023
15	Thiruvonam	Tuesday	29-Aug-2023
16	Third Onam	Wednesday	30-Aug-2023
17	Fourth Onam/Sree Narayana Guru Jayanthi	Thursday	31-Aug-2023
18	Sreekrishna Jayanthi	Wednesday	06-Sep-2023
19	Sree Narayana Guru Samadhi Day	Friday	22-Sep-2023
20	Milad-i-Sherif*		
	(Birthday of Prophet Muhammad)	Wednesday	27-Sep-2023
21	Gandhi Jayanthi	Monday	02-Oct-2023
22	Mahanavami	Monday	23-Oct-2023
23	Vijayadasami	Tuesday	24-Oct-2023
24	Christmas	Monday	25-Dec-2023

24. CALENDAR 2023 - 2024

June	July	August	September	October	November	December	January	February	March
202	3	2023	2023	2023	2023	2023	2024	2024	2024
				1					
				2			1		
		-		3			2		
		2		4	-		3		
		æ		5	2		4	-	
		4	-	9	3	-	5	2	-
-		2	2	7	4	2	9	3	2
2		9	ĸ	∞	2	m	7	4	æ
m		7	4	6	9	4	8	2	4
4		∞	2	10	7	5	6	9	5
5		6	9	11	8	9	10	7	9
9		10	7	12	6	7	11	8	7
7		7	∞	13	10	8	12	6	8
∞		12	6	4	11	6	13	10	6
6		13	10	15	12	10	14	11	10
9		41	7	16	13	7	15	12	11
7		15	12	17	14	12	16	13	12
	l								

13	41	15	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	29	30	31	
4	15	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28					
17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	29	30	31					
13	41	15	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	29	30	31	
15	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	59	30				
18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	76	27	28	29	30	31						
13	41	15	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	56	27	28	29	30		
16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	56	27	28	29	30	31				
12	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	79	27	28	29	30	31
4	15	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	29	30			
WED	TH	FRI	SAT	SUN	MON	TUE	WED	돼	FRI	SAT	SUN	MON	TUE	WED	돼	FRI	SAT	SUN	Mon
							l		- 8	1 -			l			I			

			25.	GEN	IERAL TIN	VETABLE	GENERAL TIMETABLE 2023-2024			
					MONDAY	ΑY				
Class	Hour 1	Room	Hour 2	Room	Hour 3	Room	Hour	4 Room	Hour 5	Room
Bot1	Bot		Eng	25	Lan		Bot		Pra	
Phy 1	Phy	24	Eng	25	Lan		Che		Pra	
Maths 1	Mat	24	Phy	54	Lan		Eng	54	Eng	54
Chem 1	Che	14	Eng	12	Lan		Eng	12	Phy	14
Zool 1	JoZ	52	Eng	12	Lan		Eng		Bot	25
Eng 1	Eng	8/	Eng	82	Lan		His	78	Eng	82
His 1	His	83	Eng	82	Lan		Eco	83	Eng	82
Eco 1	Eco	6 9	His	9	Lan		Eng	101	Eng	65
Mal 1	Mal	89	Eng	22	Lan		Eng		Maľ	68
Hindi 1	Hin	7.5	Eng	22	Lan		Eng		Hin	72
Micro 1	Micro		Che		Lan		Eng		Eng	65
Bot 2	Lan		Bot		Pra		Eng		Che	
y 2	Lan		Phy	24	Mat	24	Eng		Che	24
Maths 2	Lan		Eng	26	Mat	26	Phy	26	Mat	56
Chem 2	Lan		Phy		Pra		Mat		Eng	12
Zool 2	Lan		Che		Pra		Zol		Eng	12
Eng 2	Lan		Eng	78	Eng	78	Eng	82	Eng	78
His 2	Lan		His	83	Eco	83	Eng		His	83
Eco 2	Lan		Eco	99	His	65	Eng		Eco	99
Mal 2	Lan		Mal	89	Mal	89	Mal	89	Eng	57
Hindi 2	Lan		Hin	72	Hin	72	Hin	72	Eng	57
Micro 2	Lan		Micro		Che		Eng		Micro	99
			IQNIH					MALAYALAM	Z	
e & II [Jegree - A - E	English, Math	ns, Hindi, Ecc	nomics - R	oom : 82		I Degree & II Degree A - Mal, Physics, Eng - Room - 57	e A - Mal, Ph	ysics, Eng - Ro	om - 57
e & Ⅱ [egree - B - F	hysics, Zool	Degree & II Degree - B - Physics, Zoology, Botany, Chemistry, Microbiology, History - Room : 36	Chemistry, I History -	emistry, Microbiology, History - Room: 36	_	Degree & II Degree B - Economics & Maths, Microbiology - 66 I Degree & II Degree C - Bot, Chemistry, Zool, Hist - 12	- Economics e C - Bot, Ch	& Maths, Micro emistry, Zool, H	biology - 66 list - 12

		. 5 Room	25			12				65		57	ec 65			56	14						72	20
		Hour	Ευξ	Eng	Mat	Eng	Eng	Eng	His	Eco	Eng	Eng	B.Tec	Pra	Pra	Eng	Phy	Bot	Eng	His	Eng	Mal	Hin	Eng
		Room	25	25	54	14	24	78	83	9	89	72	65			26	12	12	82	82	99	22	22	
		Hour 4	Eng	Eng	Eng	Che	Zol	His	His	Eng	Mal	Hin	Eng	Che	Phy	Mat	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	His	Eng	Eng	B.Tec
23-2024																								
BLE 203	DAY	Room		24	54	14	25	78	83	9	89	72												
GENERAL TIMETABLE 2023-2024	TUES	Hour 3	JoZ	Mat	Mat	Mat	Che	Eng	Eco	His	Mal	Hin	Che	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan
GENERAI		Room		24	54	12	12	82	82	9	57	57		25	25	26	14		78	83	66	68	72	
	•	Hour 2	CHE	Phy	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Engl	Eng	Eng	Mat	Mat	Che	His	Eco	Eco	Mal	Hin	B.Tec
	•	Room													24	26	14	25	78	83	65	89	72	
	•	Hour 1	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Zol	Mat	Phy	Che	Zol	Eng	His	Eco	Mal	Hin	Che
	•	Class	Bot 1	Phy 1	Maths 1	Chem 1	Zool 1	Eng 1	His 1	Eco 1	Mal 1	Hindi 1	Micro 1	Bot 2	Phy 2	Maths 2	Chem 2	Zool 2	Eng 2	His 2	Eco 2	Mal 2	Hindi 2	Micro 2
												02												

	1																				-	-	_
	Room	25	25	54	12	12	78	83	65	25	25				99	14	24	82	82	99	89	72	
	Hour 5	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	His	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Pra	Pra	Phy	Che	Zol	Eng	Eng	Eco	Mal	Hin	B.Tec
	Room														99	14	24	78	83	65	89	72	
	Hour 4	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Zol	Che	Mat	Phy	Che	Eng	His	Eng	Mal	Hin	Eng
3-2024																							
BLE 202 SDAY	Room		24	54			82	82	65	89	72		25	25	99	12	12	78	83	99	22	22	
GENERAL TIMETABLE 2023-2024 WEDNESDAY	Hour 3	Zol	Mat	Mat	Pra	Pra	Eng	Eng	Eng	Mal	Hin	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	His	His	His	Eng	Eng	B. Tec
GENERAL	Room		24	54			78	83	65	89	72												
	Hour 2	몽	Che	Mat	Che	Zol	Eng	His	His	Mal	Hin	Che	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan
	Room	25	25	54	12	12	82	82	65	22	22			24	99	14	36	78	83	99	89	72	
	Hour 1	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eco	Eng	Eng	Che	Bot	Mat	Mat	Mat	Bot	Eng	His	Eco	Mal	Hin	B.Tec
	Class	Bot 1	Phy 1	Maths 1	Chem 1	Zool 1	Eng 1	His 1	Eco 1	Mal 1	Hindi 1	Micro 1	Bot 2	Phy 2	Maths 2	Chem 2	Zool 2	Eng 2	His 2	Eco 2	Mal 2	Hindi 2	Micro 2
											2/												

	Room		24		14		78	83	9	89	72												
	Hour 5	Zol	Mat	Pra	Mat	Pra	Eng	His	Eco	Mal	Hin	Micro	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan
	Room	25	25		14		82	82	59	25	22			74	99	12	12	8/	83	99	68	72	
	Hour 4	Eng	Eng	Phy	Phy	Che	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Che	Che	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	His	Eco	Mal	Hin	Micro
3-2024																							
BLE 202 SDAY	Room													24		14		28	83	65	89	72	
GENERAL TIMETABLE 2023-2024 THURSDAY	Hour 3	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Zol	Mat	Pra	Che	Pra	His	His	Eco	Mal	Hin	Micro
GENERAI	Room		24	54	12	12	82	82	9	22	98		25	25		14	28	78	83	99	89	72	
	Hour 2	Zol	Che	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	His	Mal	Hin	Micro	Eng	Eng	Phy	Mat	Bot	Eng	His	Eng	Mal	Hin	Eng
	Room	25	25	54	12	12	78	83	9	89	72			24	99	14	36	82	82	99	57	57	
	Hour 1	Eng	Eng	Mat	Eng	Eng	His	His	Eco	Mal	Hin	Micro	Bot	Phy	Mat	Phy	Zol	Eng	Eng	His	Eng	Eng	Che
	Class	Bot 1	Phy 1	Maths 1	Chem 1	Zool 1	Eng 1	His 1	Eco 1	Mal 1	Hindi 1	Micro 1	Bot 2	Phy 2	Maths 2	Chem 2	Zool 2	Eng 2	His 2	Eco 2	Mal 2	Hindi 2	Micro 2
	_	_	_				_																

	Room	25	2	54			82	82	65	89	72			24	26			78	83	99	7	57		
	5 Ro	7	7	2			∞	∞	9	9	_			7	2			7	8	9	2	2		
	Hour !	Eng	Eng	Eng	Pra	Pra	Eng	Eng	Eng	Mal	Hin	Eng	Zol	Che	Mat	Pra	Pra	Eng	Eco	His	Eng	Eng	Che	
	Room	25	25	54			82	98	65	27	22			24	26			78	83	99	89	72		e Se
	Hour 4	Eng	Eng	Mat	Phy	Bot	Eng	His	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Che	Mat	Eng	Che	Zol	Eng	His	Eco	Mal	Hin	Che	Every Monday, Wednesday & Friday First Hour Open course For Physical Education Dept. Room No. 101
3-2024																								First Hour O Room No. 1
BLE 202: AY	Room	PRA		54	14	24	78	83	65	27	98		25	25	26	12	12	82	82	99	89	72		iday Firs Dept. Ro
GENERAL TIMETABLE 2023-2024 FRIDAY	Hour 3	CHE	Pra	Eng	Mat	Che	Eng	Eco	His	Mal	Hin	B. Tec	Eng	Eng	Mat	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	His	Mal	Hin	Micro	onday, Wednesday & Friday F For Physical Education Dept.
GENERAL	Room	PRA		54	12	12	82	82	92	22	22			24	99	14	25	78	83	99	89	72		, Wedne: hysical E
	Hour 2	CHE	Phy	Phy	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eng	Eco	Eng	Eng	B.Tec	Bot	Phy	Mat	Mat	Che	Eng	His	Eng	Mal	Hin	Eng	y Monday For P
	Room		24	54	14	22	78	83	65	89	72													Ever
	Hour 1	Bot	Mat	Mat	Mat	Bot	Eng	His	His	Mal	Hin	B.Tec	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	Lan	
	Class	Bot 1	Phy 1	Maths 1	Chem 1	Zool 1	Eng 1	His 1	Eco 1	Mal 1	Hindi 1	Micro 1	Bot 2	Phy 2	Maths 2	Chem 2	Zool 2	Eng 2	His 2	Eco 2	Mal 2	Hindi 2	Micro 2	

26. GENERAL INFORMATION.

	<u>20.</u>	OLIVEIO	AL IIII OIUII	A11011.	
1)	Name of the College w	/ith	SANATANA	DHARMA	COLLEGE
	Full Postal Address		Sanatanap		
•			Alappuzha		
2)	Telephone Nos.		Principal	(Per)	0477 - 2266704
					0477 - 2269350 9446005200
			Women's H		0477 - 2266331
3)	Deputy Directors Offic	e.	Deputy Dir		
			Education	, Deputy I	Directorate of
			Collegiate	education ospital Ro	MCRV Men's Hostel ad, Ernakulam
4)	Directors Office				te Education
,			Vikas Bhav	∕an, TVM.	•
-\	D: E O(()		Ph: 0471 -	2303107	•
5)	District Education Offi Alappuzha.	ce,	Ph : 22515	587	
6)	Higher Education Secre	etarv	Ph: 0471		5
7)	University of Kerala.	,			
,	Vice-chancellor				
	Ph: Office	0471-23	306634	Resi:	0471-2353309
	Pro-Vice chancellor Ph: Office	0471-23	308532	Resi.	0471- 2712587
	Registrar	047 T Z.	J00332	icsi.	0471 2712307
	Ph: Office	0471-23	30563	Resi.	0471 - 2362312
	Finance Officer	0474 2	007477	Daai	0.474 2500220
	Ph: Office Controller of Exam	0471-23	30/1/6	Resi.	0471 - 2599320.
	Ph: Office	0471 -	2305946. R	esi. 0470	-2657600.
	University Informat				2266245
8)	Manager		P. Krishnak	umar	
•	Ph: Offi:	0477-22		Mob:	9847159749
9)	Liaison Officer	Prof	. V. Naraya Ph:	nan Nam Offi:	poothiry 0477-2230220
			PII.	Resi:	0477-2230220
				Mob:	9895053199
10)					
	1. S. D. V. High Sch				0477-2254194
	 S. D. V. High Sch S. D. V. E. M. H. 	ool for E	ioys		0477-2264674 0477-2263446
	4. S. D. V. E. M. H.				0477-2283446
	5. S. D. V. College of			rincinal)	0477-2230221
	J. J. D. V. College	JI AI LS LL		(Office)	0477-2266708
11)	S. D. V. Central Off	ice		(011166)	0477-2264263
12)					0477-2269550
13)		V			0477-2266817
14)		,			0477-2268450
15)				ww	w.sdcollege.in
			07		=